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LAW OFFICES

LOSEE AND STEWART ‘4;*\“ C:
CARPER BUOLDING—P‘O.UHAWER 239 !

STEWART ARTES A NEW MEXICO - : (35
4 4
24 March 1962 erg VAR ¢

Mr. Richard Morris, Attorney

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commi.ssion
Land Office puilding

p. 0. Box 871

ganta Fe, New MexicoO

ne: Oil Conservation Commission {case Mo. 2473 )

Nevmont 031 Company, Applicant

Dear Mr. Morris:

We supplement our applicati_on mailed to you on March 21, 1962, in
the above styled case by enclosing herewith Exhibit 1 (a plat
showing the location of the oresently proposed injection wells

and the ocation of all other wells and the names of the lessees
within a radius of two miles from said presently proposed injection
wells) and Exhibit 2 (which js the jnjection well casing progran) .

These enclosures are each 1in triplicate.

Thank you in advance for your continued assistance in this matter.

Yery truly yours,

AJL/vo

Encl.

cc: Yatestetroleum Gorporation
Mr. Charles Langdon, Vice President
Newmont 0il Company

Fort Worth National pank Building
Fort Worth, Texas




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THF HEARING

- CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

' THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO, 2473
Order No. R-2178

 APPLICATION OF NEWMONT OIL COMPANY
' FOR EXPANSION OF ITS LOCO HILLS
' WATERFLOOD PROJECT, EDDY COUNTY,
. NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISEION

. BY THE COMMISSION:

, This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on ,
January 4, 1962, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel §. Nutter,!
,Bxaniner duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New '
:tuexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission,” in acco:dance
indth Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this 30th _day of January, 1962, the Commission,

a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidoncc adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner, i
'Daniel 8. Wutter, and being fully advised in the premises, i
i i

; PINDS: i
, (1) That due public notice having been given as reguired byg

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject.
_\_mattor thereof.

~{(2) That the applicant, Newmont 0il Company, seeks permis-
t si.on to expand its Loco Hills Waterflood Project to include the
jeat Loco Hills Graybury No. 4 Sand Unit Area, comprising 5,320

ii acres, more or less, in Townships 17 and 18 South, Ranges 29 and
30 Bast, MMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, which unit was approved
hy Order No. R-2166. :

( (3) That the applicant seeks permission to operate the
: expanded watexflood project as a “capacity” type flood unre-
! stricted by the allowable provisions of Rule 701 E.

| (4) That in the interest of increasing ultimate recovery
in the Loco Hills Pocl, the applicant should be anthorized to




b‘2~
-~ Cage No, 2473
'Order No. R-~2178

conduct waterflood operations in the West Loco Hills Grayburyg
‘No. 4 Sand Unit Area by the injection of water into the Loco
‘'Hills Sand; that the allowables to be assigned to wells in this
iproject should be governed by the provisions of Rule 70l E,
.except that a buffer zone should be established in which allow-
' ableg would be unrestricted. ‘

(S) That production from wells outside the buffer zone

should be tanked separately from production from wells inside
' the buffer zone unless the applicant receives approval from the
{(bmilsion for some other satisfactory means of determining pro-
iduction from each of the two areas. 3
{
(6) That for the purpose of detormining the project area i
i and computing the project allowable under Rule 701 B, any producing
iwell in said project area lying outside the buffer zone should be '
‘entitled to receive credit for offsetting an injection well regard-+
less of whether the injection well is in the buffer zone or in the;
iproject area. i
% j

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

i (1) That the applicant, Newmont 0Oil cOnpany, is hereby ;
authorized to institute a waterflood in the Loco Hills Pool within:
i the West Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit Area located in Town- |
' ships 17 and 18 South, Ranges 29 and 30 East, NMPM, Eddy County, |
fllew Mexico, by the injection of water initially into the folloving-¢
'described wells:

i Ballard B NMo. 1 - SE/4 NW/4 Section 1, Township 18 Scuth,
Range 29 East

Dixon Yates Federal No. 2 -~ 8E/4 SE/4 Section 1, Township
18 South, Range 29 East

Newmont Canfield NMo. 1-A - NW/4 NW/4 Section 7, Township
18 South, Rangc 30 East §
!
; (2) That the ultimate project area for said waterflood -hnlx
iconsist of all the acreage within the said West Loco Hills Gra
‘No. 4 SBand Unit Area, except the following-described acreage which

‘shall constitute a huffer zone:

’ ; TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST
: Section 36: 5/2 SW/4 :
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Case No, 2473
Order No,. R~-2178

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST
Section 1: /2 and 8/2 SE/4
Section 12: NE/4 and N/2 NW/4

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST
Section T: NW/4

: (3) That the wells located within the above-described buffer
~Zone may be operated at unrestricted rates of production,

: (4) That all producing wells located within said waterflood
.project and ocutside the above-described buffer zone shall be i
operated and produced in accordance with the allowable provisions |
of Rule 701 E of the Commission Rules and Regulations. |

_ (5) That for the purpose of determining the project area i
and computing the project allowable under Rule 701 E, any producing
well in said project area lying outside the buffer zone shall be |
xentitlcd to receive credit for offsetting an injection well regard-+
less of whether the injection well is in the buffer zone or in the§
proj ect area. ;
, (6) That production from wells outside the buffer zone shallg
zbe tanked separately from production from wells inside the buffer !
zone unless the applicant receives approval from the Commission
for some other satisfactory means of determining production from
;each of the two areas,

: (7) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem noccosary.§

i% DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

% STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONMSERVATION COMMISSION

3 A

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

E. s. Hl&lll,\lllb.! ,”)

E
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{:‘V)‘/’ } \.,.// < . uL ¢ k\- i
A. L. ronmxn. Jr., Hh-bor & s.crttnry |
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of the Apnlicant, I would like to suggest that perhaps this case

could be consolidated for the purpose of hearing only with Case
- No. 2473, which is the next case on the docket, involving a vro-
posed waterflood operation in this unitized area. Some of the

exhibits, one of the principal exhibits 1s to be used in both

FARMINGYON, N, ™
PHONE 323.1182

cases, and I thousght perhaps it might save time to combine them

for the bpurvose of the hearing only.

MR, NUTTER: Is there objection to the consolidation--
We will have to call it first, We will call next 2473,

MR. MORRIS: Apvlication of Newmont 0il Company for
expansion of its Loco Hills Waterflood Froject, Eddy County,

New Mexico.

MR. NUTTER: 1Is there objection to the consolidation,
for the vurpose of taking the testimony of Cases 2472 and 2473?
The cases will be consolidated for hearing purposes.

;
L R it

MR, CAMPBELL: Mr. Examiner, I have one witness, Mr,

Darden, in these cases., This will be Exhibit 1.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit No,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

e A i e L

: - ;g 1 was marked for identification.)
: : g% MR. MORRIS: Mr., Darden, would you stand and be sworn?
! . (Witness sworn.)
: : '" FRANK DARDEN
‘T called as a witness, having teen first duly sworn, testified as
; - follows: . :
LY
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) PAGE 3
DIRECY BXAMINATION
BY MR. CAMPBELL:
- Q Will you state your name, pleasc?
- ig A Frank Darden.
gi Q Where do you live, Mr, Darden?
! X o
f% i A Fort Worth, Texas.
Ly "
? Q By whom are you employed and in what capacity?
55 ‘i A I am manager of operations for Newmont 0Oil Company.
5 " Q What is your profession?
7 - A Petroleum engineér.
. Q Have you testified previously before the Commission

w4

or its Examiners in your professional capacity?

.3

A I have,

MR. CAMPBELL: Are the witnessts qualifications accept~

g

Lug

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

;  - able?
;€ * MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir. In view of the fact that we
S 4
:; advised people that this case would not be heard before 11:00
:: i% otclock, I want to point out itts two minutes before 11:00, We
. b §§ advised them it would be apvroximately 11:00 otclock, It is
- 2z
f%: gg approximately 11:00 o'clock, if you wish to vproceed.
fi Q (By Mr. Campbell) Are you familiar with the applica-
g
- tions which are involved in this case?
_ A I am. |

s
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

| e @ g e —

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE I}

Q I refer you to what has been identified as Apvlicant's

Exhibit 1, which is on the wall there, and ask you if you'll

L4

please step up to that exhibit. Now, Mr. Darden, referring first

to the avplication for aporoval of the unit, will you voint out
on Exhibit No. 1 the area that is involved in the proposed unit
and identifying it by the nature of the markings which appear on
Exhibit No. 17?

A Yes, the provosed West Loco Hills unit .is outlined in
heavy red line as shown here on Exhibit 1.

Q Will you voint out in general the location of the
presently bperating Newmont 0il Company Loco Hills waterflood

in relation to this proposed unit area?

A The Newmont Oil Company project is directly offsetting
the unit on the North and on the East, and the active injection
wells in the Newmont project are designated by red circles

surrounding the injection wells.

Q Referring first to the Unit Agreement and the unit
area, have there been a series of operators' meetings held in
connection with thg\form‘ation of this proposed unit?

A Yes, 31r, ‘there have.

Q Have copies of minutes of these meetings been furznished
to the United States Geological Survey and to the office of the

Commissioner of Public Lands?




3 PAGE &
A They have,
=1
Q Are the working interest owners in this area in sub-
‘“ stantial agreement as to the unit area and the Unit Agreement?
" L e A They are,
: H § :
[ S w Q Can you state what percentage of the operators and
H ed z
B : 5
: < [ . (3 . » . 3
= & 1 working interest owners have indicated their apvroval affirmatively?

A Approximately 89.33%.

Q Now, as to the balance, has there been any objection
voiced to your knowledge?

A There has been no objection.,

Q The 89.33% are those who have attended the operators?
meetings, is that correct?

A That is correct,

Q And have all owners of working interest in this area
been advised of these operators! meetings?

A They have,
MR. CAMPBELL: Will you mark this Exhibit No. 2, please?

(Whereuvon, Aoplicantts Exhibit

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

s -
; ©

:: No. 2 was marked for identifi-
g cation.)

i Q Mr. Darden, I refer you to what has been identified

as Applicantt's Exhibit No. 2 in this case and ask you to state

what that is,.

A éﬁThis is the Unit Agreement for the develépment operation
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sl
of the Vest Loco Hills Grayburg No, 4 Sard Unit area.
=]
Q There appears to be some vortions of this exhibit,
! some changes in the identification of the exhibit numbers. Are
" zg you aware of that?
1
5 A I am.
tog z z
B E (I’
i bl Q There are two exhibits which will be introduced here to

be attached to this Unit Agreement, Exhibits A and B, are there

not?
A Thatts correct.

Q And the corrections have been made here only to change

the identification of the exhibits to conform to the exhibits

actually attached, is that correct?

A Thatts right.

Q I believe there is an interlineation in ink appearing
in the agreement. Is it your understanding that this is for the
vpurpose of clarifying the language an& including some omitted
language in the mimeographed form?

A That is my understanding.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGUE, W, M
PHONE 243.6691

Q That they d¢ not change the substance of the agreement?
A No.

- o Q Those have been shown in the draft that has been pro=-
vided here as Exhibit No, 2, is that correct?

e A That's correct.
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-k

MR. CAMPBELL: Will you mark tﬁis 2-A, plecase?

(Whereupon, Apvlicant!s Exhibit 2-A
was marked for identification.)

Q Now, Mr, Darden, I hand you what has been identified as

N. M,

S

Applicant's Exhibit 2-A and ask you to state what that is, please.

i

A This is a map outlining the unit limits and designating

FARMINGTON,
PHONE 32%.1182

the participating and non-participating acreage which would be

encompassed by the unit.

sy

Q Does this exhibit number the various tracts that are

involved in this proposed unit?

A It does.

Q And this is the Exhibit A which is referred to and will
be attached to the Unit Agreement, is that correct?

A Thatt's correct.
MR, CAMPBELL: Will you mark this 2-B?

(Whereupon, Applicant?s Exhibit 2-B
was marked for identification.)

Q I now refer you to what has buven identified as Appli-

cant's Exhibit 2-B and ask you to state what that is, please.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

A This is a table which presents the description by tract

PHONE 243.6691

number with the amount of acreage and the cumulative production to
December 1lst, 1960. It also presents the tract participation per-

centage in the unit. It also shows the total unit participation

by each working interest owner.

®
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

ALBUGQUERGUE, N, M.

, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N, ™M
PHONE 325.1182

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE 8

Q Mr. Darden, has the formation of the unit and the method
of allocating the production from the unit been discussed with
both the United States Geological Survey and the office of the
Commissioner of public Lands informally?

A It has.

Q Are you aware of any present objection to the formation
of the unit?

A No.

Q Has an application been filed with the United States
Geological Survey for the designation of the unit area?

A It has.

Q what is the proposed pasis for the allocation of
production from this particular unit?

A The participation formula is based 100% upon cumulative
primary production from Zone 4 of the Loco Hills or the Grayburg,
commonly called the Loco Hills Sand cumulative production to
12-1, 1960.

Q Have those consenting operators to which you have re-
ferred also agreed to this method of allocating the production?

A | They have,

Q  Will you state in general terms, Mr. Darden, how and
why you arrived at this cumulative primary as the sole factor in

the allocation of’productionlfrom this proposed unit?

®
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A This is an old field, and when the wells were originally
drilled, very little reservoir data such as core analyses or

b radiocactive or electric logs were taken, Therefore, there's not

any tangible reservoir data which could be used, and it is the

225.1182

concensus of the operators that cumulative primary production

FARMINGTON, N, M,

PHONE

from the Loco Hills Sand is the most representative basis for

VR

Lg
unitization.

Q In your opinion, Mr, Darden, will the approval of
this Unit Agreement for secondary recovery purposes be in the
best interest of conservation?

A Decidedly so.,

Q If the unit is established, who will be the unit

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

= operator?
2 A Newmont 0il Company.
. ~: Q Newmont 0il Company, as I understood you, is now operat-
ff ~ ing the waterflood project immediately to the East and North of
; the pronosed unit area, is that correct?
! :§ A That's right.
- 52 Q If the unit is approved, do you intend to initiate
N F ;
T §§ additional waterflooding efforts in the unitized area?
%{ - A As soon as possible, yes.
? 5: Q  Would you return to Exhibit No. 1 there, please? Will
B you point out to the Examiner, as you see fit, the present
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operation and wrat 1is proposed to e done with regard to adding

injection wells, and vroceecding with the development of sccondary

recovery in the proposed unit arca?
A As I said before, the active injection wells in the

Nevmont project are circled in red. Also on BExhibit 1 we have

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 323-1182

underlined in orange the producing wells in the Newmont project
which have resvonded to injection. As you will note, there are
wells that directly of fset the unit that have responded to Nevi-

montts injection. So it is our plan to put injection wells on

SERVICE, Inc.

of fsetting the Newmont project which will adequately protect
correlative rieghts both to Newmont and to the participants in
the unit in the manner which is portrayed on this Exhibit 1.

I would like to point out that this is only a tentative
development plan and that there will necessarily be changes in
some of the injection wells as the project is developed. ‘However,

we will at all times keep the pattern consistent with the best

interest of conservation.

Q Do you believe, Mr. Darden, that the formation of this

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,

unit and the development of the unit acreage is in the best

interest of conservation?

PHONE 243.669)

A I certainly do.

Q Do you believe that this is the best methodwof adequate=~

1y protecting the correlative rights of the owners of property
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in this area insofar as sccondary recovery is concerned?
i
A I certainly do.
T 3 . . '3
Q Do you consider this unitized area and the ovecrations

therein to be a reasonable extension oi the presently existing

waterflood project which Newmont 01l Company now operates?

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

A I do.

Q Mr. Darden, have you made any projection of the addi-

tional production that may be expected from the Newmont area and
any projection as to the anticipated production from the unitized

area insofar as peak vroduction is concerned?

A I have, Ve have prepared this exhibit, which will be
Exhibit No. 3. It gives an estimate of the oroduction rate
which Newmont exvects of its present project, and which it ex-

pects by development of the West Loco Hills Unit on the basis

which we have proposed,

(Wherennon, Apolicant's Exhibit Ng.
3 was marked for identification.]

Q Now, referring to Exhibit 3, will you state the basis

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

iz
- ;3 upon which these calculations are made and explain to the Examiner
a 3
- § what, in general, it indicates”
PR
; ) A Well, we relied very heavily upon the performance of
i Newmont!s present project 1n estimating what the individual wells
= in the unit will do as far as response and performance., We also '
; - Lbhave projected Newmont's production rate to the best of our
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engineering ability, and both of these things arc nortrayed there,
The Newmont project future production is in the dark dotted
i line and the West Loco Hills unit production is in the lighter

dotted line,

Q Does this indicate that the production from the unitized

FARMINCYON, N, ™
PHONE 32%-1182

' £§ area here to the West will be increasing at the time that the
¢ § .
E§ presently oroducing wells are declining?
i N A Yes., We estimate that the present Newmont oroject will
S
4 Eg veak hit its highest production rate in 1962, and thereafter
o '; ég will commence to decline as shown on Exhibit No., 3. We estimate
- I~
ok ot &~ that the West Loco Hills project will hit its peak production in
& J
@
“ . EE the latter part of 1964, and will hold that peak for approximately
i; - = two years and then will commence declining in a manner similar
o - R
.ﬁg " Eﬂ to the present Newmont broject.
- 5
:; Q And that the peak of this unit area would be around
- ES 13,000 barrels in the latter part of 1964 based on your present
- ~
- gé projections, is that correct?
Y i A I don't know this 13,000 figure,
Lt: gz © s
- Qs
: N Q Here.
=¥ A Thatts 130,000 barrels per month.

130,000 barrels per month, yes.

> O

Yes.

Have you made any comparative calculations between the

0
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allowable production which would be in existence under the
development of this project as an extension of the existing flood
and the develovment ol the project with o unit allowable where
permission was granted to make transfers of the allowable?

A Yes, I have., There are presently 92 active wells in

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

the vroposed unit, and when fully develoned we expect to have a

total of 128 wells, including injection wells., There will be

110 L0-acre proration units within the unit, and based upon 42

barrels per A40-acre tract plus one~third of 42 barrels for each

additional well within a 40, the total unit allowable would be

4,872 barrels per day.
Q Have you made any calculations as to what the production
would actually be, assuming that you proceeded under the same

operation as you are condu“cting in the Newmont Loco Hills flood

MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

to the East?

?
% P~
S A Yes, we estimate that the project will peak at approxi~
- QZ: mately L300 barrels per day.
N - ‘
- g z§ Q So that the amount of the allowable under a unit allow=-
§: able with transfers would be greater than the production you
e g% P
1.2 it estimate under the extension of the presently existing flood, is
i
that correct?
bk
- : A That is correct.
T |
i Q Why is that?
i
. -
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A Well, that is due »orimarily to the system of control on
rate of expansion. The Commission requires evidence of response
of vproducing wells before the next row of injection wells can be

put on. We have found in the Newmont vroject that that has

very effectively limited the peak at which our »roject could hit,

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

We had originally estimated in our engineering before the flogd
was started that if it were a successful flood it would peak, I'm
‘speaking now of the Newmont project, it would peak at around
5200 barrels ver day. Well, it now appears that we will not peak

at over aporoximately 3500 barrels, but, of course, in our

original engineering we had expected to go to full development as
soon as we had a successful pilot. And for that reason we
believe that expanding on the same basis in the West Loco Hills

Unit will achieve approximately the same sort of results.

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

s Q Where do you anticipate obtaining the water for the
i
; Eg develooment of this area?
# x A From the Yucca Water Company,
hi .
. gg £g Q Is that the same source of water thatt!s being used in
ERY
£, the present Newmont flood?
- sz .
_-’I
¥ ‘& A It is.
- Q A few questions about the present flood and what you
- contemplate in ccnnection with the unit area. Would you state

for the record what you are doing in connection with the
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tpcting it through the casing

jnjection of water relative 1O ing

or injectin? it through the tubing in the injection wells?

A We have 8 standard procedure of testing each injection

well to the nlant injection pressure testing the casing in the

well, If we find that the casing is in good condition and will

FARMINGTON, N. ™.
PHONE 32%-1182

nold that pressure with no evidence of any type of ‘leakage, then

, Inc.

we inject down the casing. 1ib the event that there is any evi-

dence either on that test or in subsequeht injection~that the

water is not going into the desired sand, W€ then run tubing and

set it on a nacker and inject yprough rubing.

Q Do you believe, Mr._Darden, that if this project is

approved as an extension of the existing Newmont flood, that it

will be in the interest of conservation jnsofar as ultimate
rocovery of oil 1s concerned?

A 1 definitely do.

Q Do you pelieve that the Unit Agreemend, coupled with the

development of the unit area on the same pasis as you have pbres-

ently developed the Newmont’flood, will protect correlative

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

ALBUOUERQUE, N.M
PHONE 243.669)

B rights? .
-4 : .

i A I dO . ) \

e |

N Q Do you believe that the development of this area on
f this basis will petter protect correlative rights than the

. development of the area on an individual lease basis wopld do?
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A 1 certainly do.
MR. CAMPBELL: I would like to offer Apvlicantts
¥xhibits 1, 2 and 3 in evidence, Mr., Examiner,
MR, NUTTER: Apvplicant?s Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 will be

entered in evidence.

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-1182

MR. CAMPBELL: That's all the questions I have at this
time,

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Darden?

MR, MORRIS: Yes, sir.

"MR. NUTTER: Mr., Merris.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q Mr. Darden, your original pilot waterflood project in

the Loco Hills area was authorized, I believe, by Order No.

r

R-1267, Case No. 1511. The order was dated on October 25, 1958, i

that correct?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

8 A I'm not certain of the number, but I assume that is
E 1 .
» 22 | correct. It was approximately that time.
©
H gi Q Right. Could you tell me what the original pilot area
e fg_'é )
. it | was in this project?
f» ) A Yes., We had s3ix injection wells located in Section
- No. 1, Township 29 East, 18 South, and Section No. 6, Township

30 East, Range 18 South. The wells were the Ballard No. 5-B,

i

1]
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¥

the Yates A No. 2, the Yates A lHo. 11, the Yates MNo. 2, the
Yates‘No. 3, and the Yate§ No. 5.

Q Yec, So five of those injection wells were in Section
6 and one was over in Section 17

A That is correct,

Q How many producing wells did you have in the original
pilot area? |

A Well, there were two wells that were completely closed,
Yates No. 8~A and Yates No., 9-A. There was one producing well'
which had what we call a three-way push, ‘It was open on one side
and that was the Yates No., 6.

Q So the six injection wells and the three producing
wells constituted the entife pilot area?

A That's correct.

Q Then after the approval of that pilot area you expanded

that particular project, did you not?

A Yes.
Q And in which direction did you first expand the project?
A I believe that our first expansion was with the drilling]|

of our No. 13-A., Now, I would have to check the records to be
certain, but we did expand it towards the East, and about the
same time we re-entered Well No. 7 and put that well on injection.

We put No. 12-A on to give some backup for No. 4, a producing well,

®©
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We then put the Carver No. 2 Well on, we moved in this direction

FARMINGTON, N, M.
PHONE 325.1182

PHONE 223.6691

and put the Ballard -~
MR, CAMPRELL: Which direction?

A To the West. On to the Ballard lease, and put the

Ballard k-B on, we drilled the Ballard 6-B to give a more ef-
ficient pattern. We have recently put the Brigham No, 1-A on, whic
is located in Section 31, Township 17 South,‘Range 30 East, Ve
have drilled Brigham No. 4 on that. same lease, an injection well,
we have drilled Carper Talmadge No.‘h as an injection well in
Section 32, so we have moved_in both East and West directions

as response dictated.

How many injection wellsudo you have in the

Q I see.

project at the present time?

A Well, I had better count them -~ fifteen.

Q Fifteen injection wells at the present time, and the
exhibit will reflecﬁ how many producing wells you have at the
present time? :

A Yes.

Q Would you say, Mr. Darden, that the project then has
gone definitely beyond the stage of a pilot waterflood?

A Yes, sir.

Q And your most recent expansion of the pilot waterflood

has been in the easterly direction?
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- revised Rule'701 shall not apply to waterflood projects hereto-

A Thatts true,

Q Mr, Darden, I belicve wetre all familiar with the vresent
Rule 701 under which the Commission now opecrates., Uas the_pilot
waterflood vroject authorized before present Rule 701 was promul-
gated by this Commission?

A Yes, it was.

Q I believe the records of the Commiésion‘will show that
the vresent Rule 701, concerning waterflood projects, was
promulgated by Order 1525, dated November 9th, 1959 following an
extended hearing held in Roswell. If I might interrupt tﬁe
cross examination for just one moment, I would like to read into
the record a narticular provision of the order promulgating our.
present Rule 701, for the purposes of discussion.

I'm reading now from Order R-1525, after the findings, the
order reads as follows: "It is therefore ordered Paragraph 1 that
Rule 701 of the Commission rulec and regulations be, and the same
is hereby revised to read in its enﬁirety{as hereinéfter set forth,

provided, however, that the allowable provisions contained in

fore authorized by the Commission or to legitimate expansions

thereof."

Are you familiar with that particular working of the rule?

A Yes, sir.




PAGE /0

Q Mow, bir, Darden, wha' was the allowablc of this narti-
cular nilot nroject arca uwhen it was first authorized. Was it

operating under any restrictions?

A There were no restrictions on the producing rates.

Q What is your oroposal concerning the allowables to be

.

FARMINGYON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

assigned to your proposed extension of the project area?

A We propose that the unit will be operated under the same
rule and basis as our vresent project as a logical eXpansion of
that oroject.

Q Now, referring to the language ﬁhat I just read in
Order MNo. R-1525, the»allowabié provisions of our vresent Rule
701 would not apply to this project if it were considered a

legitimate expansion of the old project, is that correct?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

E A I didn't understand it that way. Maybe you had better
.
‘& 3 revnhrase the question.

: Q All right; I'1]l rephrase it.

. A Or just repeat it, possibly, would be all»right.

: :é Q The only reason that your p;é§?:§ extension, your

W o o

: g; - proposed extenéion here of YOur waterfloéa oro ject would not be
oy 32 governed by the allowable provisions of our bvresent Rule 701 is
‘T because of the language that I just read which, in effect, states
f ; that‘the allowable provisioné cf Rule 701 will not appiy to

: legitimate expansions of a waterflood project.authorized before

BEUE 1
s
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3
the nromiuleation of this rule?
[T
A Thatt's true.
Ty
Q So far as the allowable issue in this hearing is con-
"N . L] . Lg
T ;2 |cerned, it depends upon what we mean by a legitimate expansion
; . tw |of a flood, does it not?
i 15 ‘ _
< N . "
_ & A Well, that's the Commission -~ yes, 1 suppose 1t 1s.
! -
i . , :
i Q That's the issue as far as the allowables are concerned?
% -2 ,
f A I would say probably so. . However, I would emphasize that

we do consider this to be an expansion of an existing flood. It's
in the same reservoir, there is no evidénce of any separation, so

consequently for us it is an expansion of an existing project.

Q Now, I believe that the order refers to the word
nlegitimate™ expansion, and I'm not sure any of us know what
legitimate means. What factors do you think the Commission should
take into consideration in determining whether or not an expansion
of a‘flood is a legiﬁimate expansion? Do you have any thoughts
on that subject? i

A No_.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M
PHONE 243.8691

MR. CAMPBELL: May I answer that?

‘j MR. MORRIS: It'1ll be happy to have you do that,

; - ' MR. CAMPBELL: I think it's almost a legal question if

- you are defining the term 1egitimate. I th{nk we would take‘the

: positién that the Commission should consider whether it is in the

i

SRR Awtit cr ey
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same reservoir, whether the projects are geographically adjacent

to each other, whether there is a risk of the abuse of correlative
rights in the event thoré is a change in method of oporatioﬂ of
the adjacent waterflood »roperties,

I believe the findings in the order establishing Rule 701
make some reference to the fact, or to the Commission's conclusion

that there is a question at least, a possibility as I recall the

word, that to change rates of injection in a waterflood project

might result in waste, and I think this is a factor that thg
Commission should consider. There are prdbablf others, bﬁt
certainly I think those are important factors in determining
whether it is a logical expansion, and it is difficult for me t§
see how within the same reservoir, from the point of view of
efficient operation of the flood and the vrotection of correlative
rights of producérs or owners in thét field, you can alter the
method of allocation of allowables once a project is approved.

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Campbell, since the word legitimate

expansion was used in the order promulgating Rule 701, it might

~be a reasonable inference to make that expansions were contem-

plated that might be illegitimate,
MR. CAMPBELL: I'm unable and was unable at the time to

construe what the Commission had in mind when it made that dif-

ferentiation between legitimate and illegitimate expansions, I

y—
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think that the Commission, as in other cases, simply must reach a

conclusion as to whether or not it is in the interest of the pre-

vention of waste by way of efficiency of the operation of the

project, and whether it's in the interest of protection of cor-

relative rights that the same procedures be followed in immediatelJ

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

ad jacent properties in the same common reservoir.

I think that's the basic queéstion. If that means that's the
definition of legitimate or illegitimate, well, that would be thei
way I would construe it, I dontt think it alters the ‘basic _

responsibility of the Commission.

MR. MORRIS: Do you think that a difference in owner-
ship between the two areas would bé the factor to consider in |
determining whether particular expansion of a project were
legitimate?

MR, CAMPBELL: I do not think so from the point of view
of tﬁe Commission,-énd the Commission has in the past aprarently

congsidered who the operator is as a factor. Though-I have never

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

N :g fully agreeq with that; but in this instance, of course, the

aF | §§ _operator is the same., There might be some justification where the
~ F 4 :
. §§ operator isn't the same, on the assumption that the project would
- not be operated in exactly the same fashion.
- o Therefore, there might be some doubt as to whether correlativf

rights would be protected the same by different operators, but

®

-
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T dont't think that who owns the »roverty is the basic question in

this determination as far as, certainly as far as efficient opera-
) . : . .

tion and vrevention of waste is concerned., It verhaps would have
a hearing to some extent on the vrotection of correlative rights,

MR. MORRIS: Do you feel that one factor that might be

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

considered would be the direction in which the flood was moving
at the time the extension to the flood was projected?

A Well --

MR. CAMPBELL: Well, I certainly think it has to, be-
cause obviously as you avproach an area over which you haﬁe no’
control or no line agreement or no unitized area, your ‘correlative
rights begin to be affected, and I think that is a consideratioh.
I think if somebody just blindly moved off in a direction which
made it necessary to expand the flood without consideration of
efficiency factors in the method of development, that might be a
question that théy‘wére simply. trying to get more allowable, that
could be a consideration I suppose, thougbt I don't think that

exists here, As long as Itm testifying, I might as well throw

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUEROUE, W, M.

~that in.

PHONE 243.6691

A I might mention, Mr. Morris, that in my description of
~ | how this project was expanded, I did not mean to infer that that
was the most sound engineering basis for exvansion, but wec had

(Y : ) . . - 3
: other considerations; since we did not have lease line cooperation

T—y
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we did nol have offscetting injeclion wells on other nronerties

which would have protected corrclative rights, we were forced to

- keeo our exnansion within our own vroverty,
. ‘
‘ - Q@  Mr. Darden, do you have an active flood front at the
)
g: - "y
B $, | Present time in the Northeast Quarter and the North Half of the
E =I Al t L}
; & | Southeast Quarter of Section 17?

E, Inc.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVIC

A Well, by a flood front, if you mean do we have oil mov-
ing as a result of our water injection, we do have, Of course, in
a pattern waterflood you have a flood front in each five spot, or
each pattern, and, of course, since our pétterns are not élosed up

here or over here, we have, you might call it, a flood front,

although we wouldn't think of it ciactly that way.

We are moving oil as indicated by the response of this‘well
here,_Ballard 3-B, and by the re¢sponse of Ballard 2-B.

Q Mr, Darden, if you drill your injection wells as pro-
posed here, I'm refefring specifically to your Well No, 1-B in

Section 1, your Well No., 1, Well No. L-A and Vell No. 2 just

! :5 coming right down your.line in Section 1, if you drill those in-
» S )

‘ §§ _ Jjection wellg or convert them to injection wells and begin

i §§ injecting water into those wells, do you feel that you would. have
- ' to produce your'next rov of producing wells immediately to the

t

West of those injection wells at a rate greater than the allowable

which you would receive under our present Rulg’?Ol?

B N

i
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A If we could produce them at no more than 84 btarrcls ver

day, for example, if there was one injection and one producing

)
’-‘Iej_ 1 ?

Q Right.

A I would say that very definitely we're going to have to

FARMINGYON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

vroduce them at hisher rates than that in order to recover the
0il, because your productionm rate is a definite function of your
injection rate., If you are putting the water in at a certain rate)
and you dontt withdraw the fluids that come into the producing
well at anproximétely the same rate, then'you are going té have
0il driven by that producer and trapped in the formation, and it
probably will never be recdvered. |

Q You are assuming there that you are going to have to
inject water in the injection wells mentioned at a rate so high
that you would have to produce the wells at a higher rate than
8L barrels a day?

A I'm assuming that because experience in Néwmont's pPro-

ject has given us definite proof that injection at rates and

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUGUERGUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.6891)

. pressures below the maximum which we can achieve below the for-
mationts breakdown pressure do not force water into all of the
- productive sands, so consequently at lower injection rates and

H
- '

- lower pressures we are bynassing a considerable volume of oil

which will never be recovered.
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Q Moving westward, 1if you come to the next ~eneral tier
of injection wells, would you have to inject water into those
- © ] wells at the same rate you would have to into the ticer o.f"in-
jeetion wells closer to the present project?

A Yes, we would have to, and there are several reasons

FARMINGTON, N, M
PMONE 323.1182

for it, VFirst is the reason which I have mentioned, that in

order to get maximum recovery by waterflooding in this field we

& .
know that we have to put the maximum volume at the maximum
N
; s pressure that we can in each injection well, and that doesnt't
» apply just to one side because if you just put it in say this side

s0 you get. efficient flooding on this side well, what are you
doeing over here? Are you going to.be happy with only flooding |
half the sand on this side simply by réducing your injection
rates?

Secondly, without some sort of balance in a pattern flood,
you fxave premature -wéter breakthrough. You have additional waste
and loss of the oil in that respect, i

Q It's your feeling, I take it, Mr. Darden, that the

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

. ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.6691

. reservoir characteristics of this particular formatisn lends itself

only to a capacity type flood?
A That's correct,

Q Then, if I may presuppose answers from you, you wo_uld

{ not feel that any 'bﬁffer zone -that might be 'eAs‘tablished in this

®

~ ‘.fﬁm\
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arca between the »resent nroject and the éroposed extension would
be feasible?

A You are correct. Ve have looked into that idea_and have
tried to sce where it migzht be workable, and from a recovery

standooint we dontt believe that a tuffer zone in this field is

FARMINGTON, N, M
- PHONE 32%-1182

workable. In other words, we belicve that the use of a buffer
s _

zone viould cause loss of ultimate recovery,

Q Mr. Darden, generally do«yoﬁ remember when your Wells
L-B and 6-B in Section 1 were put on injection?

A It will have to be very generaliy.

Q Thatts all right,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

* A I dorn't have the data wiﬁh me on that. I would say

Aj theytve been on iﬁjection approximately a year. |

o Q  Approximately a year?

 : A Now one other thing I might point out while we are

) discussing this Newﬁont performance, we have had the injection

. rate cut back on these wells for this 4-Biand 6-B Ballard for

B :g more than six months., By cutback, I mean we have restricted the
' gg . injection rateé to roughly half of what those wells would take,
- 3 ;

y 53 simoly because we had evidence that the vroducing wells offsetting
- | them were resvonding, and we havé hoped that we would be ag}e to

'
- I3

accomplish some type of lease line cooperation before we drové

any oil off our property. We know this is hop’the most efficient
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way (o flood this, but we have an obligation Lo nrotect the
correlative rights of our royalily owners, and ovr own company?'s
5il, so we have had to restrict our injection rates in 5-B, 4~R

and 6-8B from the Pallard to prevent migration of 01l off our

property.

FARMINGTYON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

That is one additional reason why ve are so pesitive thét the
formation of this unit and the immediate watérflood develdpment of
the unit is necessary to protect cerrelative rights and from a
conservation standnoint,

Q Mr, Darden, is the formation of the unit in any way

contingent upon the allowable provisions that are included in the

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

o :

- order as a result of the hearing on your waterflood oroject?

T: A I would say no. I feel that Newmont, as well as the

- other operators in the field, recognize that the unit formation is
; ,: necessary for the most efficient development of the property for
»; - the protection of cofrelative rights, as Itve Eentioned. I would
€~ , say that we feel there will definitely be & loss of ﬁltimate
'é . :g recovery if the Commission rules in such a way that we have to

gg .artificially.reétrict injection rates and producing fates.

: gg Q But the formation of the unit itself is not contingent

% upon the outcome of the waterflood case?

;_ : Ay Well, of course, 1 éon't know,

_ ;ﬁQ There's nothing in the Unit Agreemént to that effect?
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FARMINGTON, N. M,
PHONE 323-118B2

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUEROUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.6691

MR. CAMPRELL: No.
A Mo,
MR. CAMPBELL: No one has signed it yet either.
A No, the Unit Agreement is not signed.
MR, MORRIS: I have no further questions.
14R. NUTTER: Does anyone else have any questions §f
Mr. Darden?
MR, CAMPBELL: ©No, I have no more questioné.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, NUTTER:

Q What did this 89.33% of working interest actﬁally
represent again?

A That represents the working interest owners within the
unit area that have given their tentative approval to the pro;
posal of the unit and of the participation factor.

Q These are the operators thap attended the operators?
meetings and gave their consent at those meetings?

A Well, that isn't exactly true. There was one operator
who was not .there who has since given his firm approval. There waf
one operator who was represented there but who has not had
authority from his top management, and we have not heard anything -

from .them.ona way or the other. So the 89.33% is of the operators

that have given positive indication of their apvoroval,
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e
Q How about royalty ownership in this area, is it all

° either Federal or state land?

N A Yes.,

i :§ Q Or is there any fee land?

. g: A It's all state or Federal. As a matter of fact, the

o]
i state owns 40.7% of the acreage in the unit.
f i Q As to the participation formula, I presume thesc 89.33%

of working interest owners have approved this varticipation

formula based on cumulative primary production up to 12-1-607?

A Yes,

Q Has the regional supervisor of the United States
Geological Survey given his consent to the varticipation formula?

A Yes.,

Q Has the Commissioner of Public Lands given his tenta-
tive consent to the varticipation formula?

A He has.

Q The participation formula is the tract percentage

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M
PHONE 243.6891

formula in direct provortion to the cumulative nroduction in the

next column to‘the left?

j A Yes,

{a Q How was the estimated recovery for the two undrilled

‘ ; h | tracts determined, Mr. Dardeﬁ?

”j A It was determined by the preparation of an isocumulative

*
Al

B

s
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mao based on the cumulative production from the Loco Hills Sand,

and those two A0-acre tracts which are to be developed in the im-

E I mediate development nattern, were given a nsuedo cumulative credit
|
| .
| * :g tased uvon the menterium of the contours of the isocumulative
O 3 map.
{ ig ‘a Q So, in effect, the offsetting wells were the ones that
} 4 ,
. Ei contributed the figures for the isocumulative map and, in effect,
- ~ . _
‘ ! m~ determined how much credit these 40's would get, I presume?
i ) R ’
j e g% A Thatts correct,
¢
o ég Q You have actually, in this particular case, requested
; - |
ot 22 authority to convert three wells to injection, have you not?
o
| -
. Ry A I believe that's correct.
=
i .t
. , & Q And are each of those three wells direct or diagonal
: ¥ x
4 “ Eﬂ offsets to wells which do offset current injection wells, or
e - €3]
‘ . :E wells which have responded to the water injection program?
]
‘ P~
- = A Yes, sir, they do.
1 q ]
. gé Q So the three wells for which you have requested authority
i ;g jg to convert to water injection are the Ballard B No. 1 in the
g Southeast Northwest Quarter of 1, 18, 297
F -
- =3 .
i A That'!s right.
- Q The Dixon-Yates Federal No., 2, Southeast Southeast 1,

18, 29 and the Newmont Canfield 1-A in the Northwest Northwest of

7, 18, 30?
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{ A That's right,
3 Q And vresumably any additional wells which would be con-
‘verted to water injection, you would request administrative ap-

vroval for those after the resvonse features of Rule 701 have

.been met?

A Yes.,

é Q Now, Mr, Darden, you stated that under Rule 701, with
the 110 40-acre proration units and the vroration units for which
additional credit would be given for second or third well on the
40, you would have how much allowable when the thing was fully
converted?

A L,872 varrels per day.

Q And your estimated peak, according to Exhibit No. 3, is

%300 barrels per day?

A Thatt's right.

will Yucca Water Company have sufficient water available in this

area to complete the waterflood project?

! A Yes,

is:it not?

A That's correct.

Q You are going to purchase water from Yucca Water Companyﬁ

Q That's the source of water for your adjoining flood alsoé

]
i

i
1
§
4

£

Q Now, the Commission recently authorized three additional |
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[waterfloods just North of this area. Do you know whether the

source of water for those projects will be Yucca Water Company

or not?

A No, I dontt, V¢ have talked with those onerators, and

|
it's my understandinz that one of the operators has made a contracti

with another company for water. We have not heard what the other

operators are going to do.

Q Has any of those three floods been commenced as yet?
A No, sir,
Q But Yucca does assure there will be sufficient water to

carry your flood to its conclusion?

A Yes, sir.

Q Mr, Darden, referring to the three factors which Mr.
Campbell mentioned as being important considerations in determin-

ing whether a project was a legitimate or logical expansion, he

mentioned that the first would be the same reservoir. This is
in the same reservoir, I presume?

A Yes, it is.

Q His second consideration was the geograohic adjacence
of the vrojects. Are they geographically adjacent?

A Yes, and Exhibit i shows that.

Q‘ The third factor he mentioned was the risk of

correlative rights being damaged., Do you consider that a factor?

e e e et o
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! A I consiag£w;g;;.éf;ﬁagi;mﬁhe most sinele imp§ftant »;
!factor in this hearing, ;
f Q Since wetre referring to No, R-1525 in this hearing, I'dg
|

ask you if you are acquainted Wwith finding No. 9 of that order

EOREN

which reads as follows: "That the ¢stablishment ot buffep zones

DNE

F‘A‘lML\'C?’}-,. Sk
=D

between waterflood projects may bhe necessary when offsetting water
flood Projects have varying allowable brovision.” Rule 701 should,
therefore, include a provision for the assignment of Special al-
lowables in such buffer zones where it is established at g

hearing that correlative rights can not adequately be protected

otherwise,

ER REPORTING SERVICE, Ine.

-
£
Pl

S |
= A That*is correct, ]
- 4 |
E§ Q Or is it that you feel that g buffer zone couldntt be )
é °stablished that wouldntt resuly ip waste? [
~ , /
Es A Well, I think theytre the Same problem, If your Property
~ |

within the buffer zone is flooded effectively and therets no waste |

i

Created, however, ir the next Stepover where injection rates are f

ALDUOUC“OU(;. N, ae,
F‘HONE 243 6591
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peonle in the zone or in the area that does not have full ine

jection rates, but you are also creating waste at the same time

- by not effectively flooding their onroperty.

% o Q Would you agree that it would be possible to establish

a barrier between two projects in which sufficient water was

FARMIS LT -
Ty o T RS

vlaced into the ground to prevent a pressure differential from one
side of the barrier to the othenr?

A That has been done in some fields, not for that purpose,
but, as I understand it, to prevent‘water from migrating or oil
migrating into a gas cap, or something like that., Itfs possible,

I don't see that it would serve any useful purpose here.

Q You do know. of water barriers being established

between particular areas in pools, though, do you not?

A I have read of some, yes.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr.

Darden?

MR. MORRIS) I have one further question.

<+

CROSS EXAMINATION

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE. Inc.

BY MR, MORRIS:

ALBUQUERDUF ~ M
PHONFE 2223 nfna

Q Mr. Darden, you have testified that the daily expected
- peak in the waterflood vroject, when all wells are converted to the
project, will be some 572 barrels per day less than the peak

. that you would be entitled to receive if the project were operated

T
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under the allowable provisions of Rule 701, Vith that in mind,
.,‘
would you exnlain why Rule 701 would not be, and its allowable »ro=-
Y
¢ visions would not be satisfactory to you in this caseé?
; 5 ’(;
; b 7= A Well, frankly, If'm not well enough versed in the rami~
f % $w (fications of Rule 701, since we have no projects that operate under
, s ¥ O
; Q Sz
i S - it, to know how that would affect us., I would say if we were
¢ R
ot Eg given a unit allowable with sufficient latitude and transfer of
4 ~
: EE allowables so that we could be assured of not artifically re=-
w stricting injection rates or producing rates in the portion of the
: > | |
- z unit which was under development at that time, it probably would
: ~
H
- E; not hurt the flood.
, ‘ -
; LQ;].‘ MR, MORRIS: No further questions.
E s s MR, NUTTER: Are there any further questions?
. s
= REDIRECT EXAMINATION
o m |
- = BY MR, CAMPBELL:
i P~ _
Eg Q The response to the last question. will have to be
- gé predicated upon the operation of this unit with a unit allowable,
; <. |
_ &) ;% | would it not?
o~ 9
P g':m
: £. A Yes.
" o2
HS , ‘
-3 ic MR. CAMPBELL: No further questions at this time.
y MR. NUTTER: Are there ény other questions? Mr., Darden
- | may be excused.
- (Witness excused,) -
=
B v

R oS o 3753152 107 T 0
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MR. NUTTER: Do you have anythineg further, iir. Campbell?

IMR. CAMPRBELL: 1Mo, not unless I want to resrond to some
b

i

statement s,

b ARA .
- . MR, NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to offer
7 G
or . .
‘ i gw {in Case 24,72 or Case 24,737
, 1z
23

MR, MORRIS: I have a telegram,

MR, NUTTEZER: Mr, Morris.

MR, MORRIS; I have a telegram from Graridse Corporation
which I will make part of the record in this case, generally con=-
curring with the avvlication of Newmont in this case,

"Graridge Corvoration, as a working interest owner in the
oroposed ¥West Loco Hills Grayburg 4 sand unit, supports MNewmont
0il Company's apolication for apprOValiof this unit for the purpose
of conducting secondary recovery operations., Newmont's current
secondary recbvery~project in the Loco Hills Field in the érayburg
L, sand has demonstrated water flooding to be a sound conservation

measure in recovering oil which otherwise would remain in the

Grayburg reservoir. Graridge further supports Newmontts applica-

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.667)

tion to develop the subject unit as a logical expansion to its’

Loco KHills waterflood vroject and that operation of the unit should

}ﬁ - te conducted in accordance with the same sound engineering
practices and program that have resulted in success in this field.

We respectfully regucst that the 0il Conservation Commission grant

— M .
.
Do .
| . 2
. .
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e e ey

annroval of the annlications made by Hewmont throucsh Cases ZL72 an

24,73 on Docket No, 1-62."
MR. MURPHY: Ir. Chairman, I would like to enter an
arnearance for Canrock VWater Company, Inc., as their interest aon-

pears in this case, and state that they overate under Franchise

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182 .

178 from the Public Service Commission, and they wanted me to

g

state for them that they are,reédy, willing and able to furnish

-t
water to this oroject at the posted price.

MR, NUTTER: Would you identify youfself?

MR, MURPHY: Yes, I am Bert Murphy, I am a consulting
engineer from Fort Worth, Texas representing Caprock Water
Company.

MR. BRAT'TON: Howard Bratton on behalf of Humble 0il
and Refining Company. Capacity allowables were reviewed in
detail in Case 1787 in October of 1959, It is requested that the
-}{, ‘testimony in that cése be considered and made a part of this

Case 2473, if Newmont 0il Companyts application for expansion

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

; ;g of its Loco Hills waterflood project to include the proposed West
b g; Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4L sand unit is approved ty the Commis~
~ se }. .
. ;{, | sion, it is recommended that the expansion area be made subject
: to étatewide Rule 701, and if considered appropriate, a buffer
?; zone of reasonable size be established between the existing 1.

Loco Hills waterflood project and the proposed area,
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Re NUTTER:  Mr. Bratton, did I understand you to say

@
that you wanted certain testimony in the other casce incorporated

in the record in this case?

MR. CAMPRELL: We object to that if they want the whole

#

record.

FARMINGYON N, M
PHONE 325.3102 .

MR, BRATTON: Ve would ask that if Mr., Campbell objects
that the evidence of Humble in that case as to the basic question
of the necessity of capacity allowables to prevent vwaste, that
" that evidence be considered ‘and be made a part of this record.

MR, MORRIS: If the Examiner please, if Mr., Campbell hag

no objection, I certainly have no objection to the inclusion of

the record of that case being incorporated into this case,

-

However, this case waAs not advertised for a whole new considera-
tion of the problem of capacity versus restricted allowables.

MR, CAMPBELL: I might say further, if that is done,

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

) Eg then it would be encumbent on the Applicant here to present
- gé considerable additional evidence with regard to the operation in
= X i-
R - | :: this particular field. We have not in this case made any attempt
- Qu':} ‘
ERY .
b £ to attack the original order, we are seeking authority under the
‘oo 3z : : ‘
$2 : _— RN
s I order, testimony is in the record as to the witness's opinion on
ﬁf‘ this particular field, and we certainly would not like to see oney
- side of the testimony in a case involving a particéular applica-
o tion, incidentally, and not a general hearing, as I recall it,
- :

@

| . :
eewds - caa 2 g A o —- o o
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included in this marticular case, I think it will maké the
record unnecessarily large, and in the event that there was an
aovpeal, we certainly would want to have an opportunity to present
- additional evidence.

MR. NUTTER: Would there be any objection to the

. Examiner or the Commission taking administrative notice of Case

-

No. 17877

o :? : MR. CAMPBELL: I have no objection. I am reasonably
. j; . confident they will anyway.
,; ii Co MR, NUTTER: 1Is that satisfactory with you, Mr. Bratton?
ig ; : MR, BRATTON: If the Commission please, yes, that's
,; 5? é verfectly satisfactory. E
- MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kellahin, f
4 §§ 5 MR. KELLAHIN: Kellahin, appearing on behalf of Ameradas
: E? ; Petroleum Corporétion. Amerada Petroleum Corporation certainly f
- :E g has no objection to the formation of this unit, nor the water-
i -~ |
et :; ! flood project as such, but it does object to the allowable f
o i
'; ;; jf g features which {ibld be incorporated as a result of this expansio&,
§‘§€ f and urges that the pvroject be placed under the vrovision of |
v T » |
- ¢ | Rule 701. f
X i
- ; This, in its essence, amounts to the expanéion of ‘a project
LR
;; } which consgists of something in the vicinify of three sections to
‘ : g something between 11 aod 12-sections of land. It appears to be a
f L

- e e e ]
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fsituation of the tail wagging the dor in order to extend the
“allowable vrovisions of a gZoing project.

On that basis we don't feel it complies with the provisions
h i of Order Mo, k-1525, as a legitimate expansion of an existing
] | fflood. We second the statement which was made in behalf of 5

hé ¢ Humble O0il and Refining that the project be placed under Rule

f 1 b ' 701 with a buffer zone vprovision, if that appears avvrovriate and |
‘ % 1
i 4 Tres ! . }
f o | necessary. In essence, the testimony of the witness vresented
; B~ j
td :? i on behalf of Newmont is solely to the effect that in his opinion
e , |
~ a . . .
" = | the formation lends itself only to a cavacity type flood, a
- g; § matter which we feel was settled by the Commission when it
' b S
# ~ { adonted its Order R-1525,
=
4 ~ MR. NUTTER: Anything further?
t A :L‘:
" .~ . .
: o = MR. CAMPBELL: I would like to make a statement in that
% ;;:
o
i 4 - regard.
- ~
=9 MR, NUTTER: Mr. Campbell.
Wi g :Q
-~ . .
o MR, CAMPBELL: This question was,in my judgment, not
o
ES ;% settled as to each reservoir in that case definitely, and the ;
= .- i
) , . . s . |
i Commission recognized this in making provision in several re=~
4
3G
2l spects for exceptions under the rule, or for different treatment
under certain conditions, and I think the examination of the
evidence offered in this case, the percentage of ownership of
Newmont, the overator of the present flood, will definitely
S U

S )

o

N
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’ (o .
i 13’3
| reveal that they do not own a majority interest in this unit area.:
4 |
f It has becen my impression that the Commission has consistent-
e , . ) |
. i 1y encouraged the formation of units, varticularly for secondary !
!
t ’ . »
i | recovery, rather then facing a situation where constant lease
i
i f line agreements had to bte initiated and entered into to expand
= these waterfloods, and I would like to state again that it is the
i & X ,
R ron . . . . . . »
‘ o position of the avplicant here that this is, in effect, a legi-
: y X
i H N . : . - . - s
! i - timate and not an illegitimate expansion of the existing water-~
{ . oad
; ey
; Y ” flood.
: 4 Q
! % = MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Anyone elsc? Uetll take these
,\ — cases under advisement and recess the hearing until 1:30.
: R =~
4 e ~ 2
: !?‘«:: = (Whereupon, a recess was taken until 1:30 P,M.)
N rey
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' g 1, ADA DEARNLEY, Courd Reporter, do horeby coprtify that the
©
Ei iz
i gﬁ foregoing and attached transcrintl of proceedings refore the Wevi
g iy
N g% Mexico Oil Gonservation commission at santa Fe, Mew lexico, 18 @
S @
[~ : .
i o rrue and correct record to the best of ny knowledge, skill and
f %
‘ ; b ability
1 N
* s IN WITNESS WHEREOF 1 have affixed my hand and notarial seal
N

this 5th day of January, 1962.

—
PORTING SER

M/ﬂ_

e = lotar Publlc-Conrt Repgfter
2;5 ~ h y i
i E My commission expires:
it ':*:‘ g
" - - June }9, 1963.
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NEWMONT O1L COMPANY

FORT WORTH HATIONAL BANK BUILDING

Forr WorTH 2, TEXxAS

March 20, 1962

Mr. A. J. Losee
Losee and Stewart
Carper Building
Artesia, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Losee:

The casing programs on the West Loco Hills Unit which you requested
are as follows:

Newmont Canfield "A" No. 1
8" @ 422' w/50 sacks
7" @ 2671' w/100 sacks

Dixon-Yates Ballard "B" No. 1
8%'" @ 425' (No cement
7" @ 2520' record)

Dixon-Yates Federal No. 2
8%'" @ 441' (No cement
7" @ 2791' record)

We are also enclosing four copies of the West Loco Hills Unit map
showing the development pattern.

Very truly yours,

NEWMONT OIL COMPANY

' Tank Darden

FD:hd
Enclosures

SRS T W 1 el e e
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
NEWMONT OIL COMPANY FOR THE APPROVAL

OF AN EXPANSION OF THE NEWMONT OIL
COMPANY LOCO HILLS WATERFLOOD PROJECT
TO INCLUDE THE WEST LOCO HILLS GRAY-
BURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT AREA IN TOWNSHIP

17 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, TOWNSHIP 18
SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH,
RANGE 30 EAST, N.M.P.M., EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

No. f? 9/;?27

APPLICATION

- COMES NOW Newmont 0il Company by its Attorneys, Campbell
& Russell, and states:

1. itkis the proposed Unit Operator in the West Loco
Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit Area and it has filed its Applica-
tion with the Commission for the approval of said Unit.

2. 1t is the Operator of the Newmont Oil Company Loco
Hills Waterfloéd Project in Eddy County, New Mexico, heretofore
authorized by the Commission, and the proposed West Loco Hills
Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit Area is immediately adjacent thereto and
is a logical and reasonable expansion thereof.

3. There is attachgd hereto as Exhibit 1 a plat showing
the location of all presently proposéd injection wells within the
unit area. Applicant presently proposés to commence injection of
water in the following described injection wells:

Ballard B No. 1 - SE}NW% Section 1, Township 18 South,
» Range 29 East

Dixon Yates Federal No. 2 - SE%XSE% Section 1, Township
18- South, Range 29 East

Newmont Canfield No. 1-A - NWiNWY% Section 7, Township
18 South, Range 30 East .




oIS e

4., Logs of the propésed injection wells are not available,

5. A description of the casing program in the presently
proposed injection wells is attached hereto as Exhibit 2,

6. It is proposed to inject water into the West Loco Hills
Grayburg No. 4 Sand between the depths of 2767 feet and 2792 feet
as shown on the Gamma Ray Neutron Log of the Newmont-Ballard Well
No. B~6 located in the SE%SWYNEYL of Section 1, Tovmship 18 South,
Range 29 East, Eddy Countsr, i\lew' Mexico., Water is to be obtained by
purchasekfrom Yucca Water Company.

7. The approval of the expansion of the Loco Hills Water-
flood Project will be in the interest of conservation, will prevent
waste, and correlative rights will be protected.

WHEREFORE, Applicant requests the Commission to set this
matter down ficr hearing before its Examiner, publish notice as re-
quired by law and, after hearing, issue its order approving the

expansion of said project as requested.

Respectfully submitted,

NEWMONT OIL COMPANY

By QM Vl @GMM
BELL & RUSSELL
AE Drawer 640
R

ell, New Mexico

Its Attorneys

DATED: December 7, 1961




GOVERNOR
EDWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

Btate of Nefu Wexica
@ il Consgervation Commiggion

LAND COMMISSIONER 9 STATE GEOLOCGIST
E. 5, JOHNNY WAL KER E A. L. PORTER, JR,
MEMBER SECRETARY — DIRECTOR

1 P. 0. BOX 871
5 SANTA FE

| i January 30, 1962

Re: CASE NO. 2473
ORDER No, R-2178
Mr. Jack Campbell APPLIC .

Campbell & Russeli :
P. O. Drawer 640 Newmont O0il Company

Roswell, Rew Mexico

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

4’%0@/9,.

A. L., PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:

“Hobbs 0OCC___ X
Artesia OCC X
Aztec 0OCC

OTHER Mrx. Bovnrd Bratton (Humble)




AN < v

- BEYORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO, 1787
Order No. R-1525

_ APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERYVATION

; COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION TO

i CONSIDER THE PROMULGATION OF STATEWIDE
! RULES GOVERNING THE OPERATION OF WATER
FLOOD PROJECTS INCLUDING THE ASSIGNMENT
OF PROJECT ALLOWABLES.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on October
o : 14, 1959, at Roswell, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation
N ; Commission of New beico, hereinafter referred to as the "Com-

v 3 mission."

NOW, on this 9th., day of November, 1959, the Commission,
a quorum heing presen aving considered the appiication and the
evidence adduced, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the 0Oil Conservation Commission called this case
on its own motion to evaluate, in view of some two years' experience,
the effect of unrestricted water flood production (capacity allow-
ables) on the market for primary oil production in New Mexico as
.well as on primary exploration and development. Further, the
Commission deemed it necessary to reconsider, in the light of
additional engineering data, the question whether curtailed rates
of production in water flood projects cause the physical waste of
oil.

~ (3) That the evidence presented in this case, including the
- records in Case Nos., 1324 and 1294, which records were incorporated
y reference into the record of this case, preponderates in favor
of the engineering viewpoint that reasonable curtailment of
production in water flood projects does not result in a loss of
ultimate oil recovery.

"-:‘5."%?&7 g .
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(4) The evidence presenied o this case establishes to the
satisfaction of the Commissicen that unrestricted production in
water flood projects has had a significant and adverse impact on
the market available fov primu:y oil produced in New Mexiceo, and
to continue the practice of unrastricled water Ylood producuion
; will aggravate the markel proh1:nz to a critical dazgrec.,

(8) That unrestricted water flood production has contributed
to decreased nowvinal unit ailewablces for Southeast New Mexico which
in turn have been a E£actor in tae decline of primary exploration
and developirent.

(6) That the sccondary rvecovery of oil by means of water
flooding the producing fovmation is desirable as a conservation
measure and should be encowrzged by a statewide rule establishing
allowables for such projects whicix are in cxcess of normal unit
allowables but less than capacity zllowables,

(7) That the evidence presented indicates that a relatively
constant project injection vote is beneficial from the standpoint
of economics and operational efficiency and couvenience, and. thus

. the maximum allowable for any paviicular water flood project should,
insofar as possible aud practicable, remain coastant. Therefore,
area allowable factors based upen past allowable histories in each
of the marketing areas in New Mexico should be utilized rather than
the current monthly normal unit allowables in calculating the water
flood project allowable.

: (8) That operators of water flood projects heretofore authorized
' by the Commission have purchased and instilled facilities and

: mechanical equipment designed for producing wells in such projects

N at rates equal to their capacity to produce, For this reason, as
well as for the reason set forth in Finding No. 7, all water flood
projects authorized by the Commission prior to the date of this order
should be exempted from the water flood allowable provisions of

Rule 701 as set forth in this order.

(9) That the establishment! of buffer zones between water flood
projects may be necessary when oifzetting water flood projects have
varying allowable provisions. Rule 701 should, therefore, include
a provision for the assignment of special allowables to wells in
such buffer zones where it is established at a hearing that
correlative rights cannot adequately be protected otherwise,

-

IT IS ‘K’HEREFORE ORDERED:

8 : E (1) That Rule 701 of the Commission Rules and Regulations

N : ngyfthe same is hereby revised to read in its entirety as herein-
“set forth; provided however, that the allowable provisions
contained in revised Rule 701 shall not apply to water flood projects
heretoﬁore authorized by the Conm1551on or to legztimate expansions
thereo \ N

:
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RULE 701. INJECTION OF FLUIDS INTO RESERVOIRS

A. Permit for Injection Required

v The injection of gas, liquafied petrclcum gas, air, water, or
; any other medium into any reservoir for the purpose of maintaining
i reservoir pressure or for the purposc of secondary recovery or the
‘ injection of water into any formation for the purpose of water
; disposal shall he permitted only by order of the Commission after
! notice and hearing, unless otherwise provided herein.

B. Method of Making Application

Application for hearing to obtain authority for the injection
of gas, liquefied petroleum gas, air., water, or any other medium
into any formation for any reason shall include the following:

1. A plat showing the location of the proposed injection
well or wells and the location of all other wells within
a radius of two miles from said proposed injection well
or wells, and the formation from which said wells are

5 : producing or have produced. The plat shall also indicate
{ s . the 1lessees, if any there be, within said two-mile radius,

;- i _ 2. The log of the proposed injection well or wells if
: same is available.

3. A description of the proposed injection well or wells'
casing progranm, ‘

, 4,  Other pertinent information including the name and
i depth of the zone or formation into which injection will
e be made, the kind of fluid te be injected, the anticipated

;;’ amounts to be injected, and the source of said injection
il fluid, '

C. 8Salt Water Disposal Wells

The Secretary-Director of the 0il Conservation Commission shall
have authority to grant an exception to the requirements of Rule
701(A) for water disposal wells only, without notice and hearing,
when the waters to be disposed of are mineralized to such a degree
as to be unfit for domestic, stock, irrigation, and/or other general
use, and when said waters are to be disposed of into a formation of
greater than Triassic age (Lea County only) which 1is non-productive
‘'of oil and/or gas within a radius of two miles from the proposed
injection well, providing that any water occurring naturally within
sald disposal formation is mineralized to such a degree as to be
unfit for domestic, stock, irrigation, and/or other general use.
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To obtain such administrative approval, operator shall submit
in triplicate to the Commission at Santa Fe, Commission foim
entitled, "Application to Dispose of Salt Water by Injection Into
a Porous Formation Not Productive of 0il or Gas," together with
evidence that a cony of said application was sent to the State
Engincer Office, Box 1079, Santa Fe, as well as to all offset
opcrators and the surface owner of the land upon which the well is

located,

If no objection is received within 15 days from the date of
receipt of the application, and the Secretary~-Director is satisfied
that all of the above requirements have heen complied with, and that
the well is to be cased and cemented in such a manner that there
will be no danger to oil, gas, or fresh water reservoirs, an admin-
istrative order approving the disposal well may be issued, In the
event that the application is not granted administratively, it shall
be set for public hearing, if the operator so requests.

The Commission may dispense with the 15-day waiting period if
waivers of ohjection are received from all offset operators and
the surface owner, and no objection is made by the State Englneer

Office,

D, Pressure Maintenance Projects

1, Pressure maintenance projects are defined as those
projects in which fluids are injected into the producing
horizon in an effort to build up and/or maintain the
regervoir pressure in an area which has not reached the
advanced or "stripper!' state of depletion,

2. The project area and the allowable formula for any-
pressure maintenance project shall be fixed by the
Commission on an individual basis after notice and heazr-

ing,
E. yhter Flood Projects

1, Vater flood projects are defined as those projects

in which water is injected into a producing horizon in
sufficient quantities and under sufficient pressure to
stimulate the production of oil from other wells in the
area, and shall be limited to those areas in which the
wells have reached an advanced state of depletion and

are regarded as what 1s commonly referred to as "stripper".
wells, '

2., 'The project area of a water flood project shall
comprise the proration units upon which injection wells
are located plus all proration units which directly or
diagonally offset the injection tracts and have producing
wells completed on them in the same formation; provided

!' 5
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however, that additional proration units not directly
nor diagonally offsetting an injection tract may be
included in the project arca if, after notice and hear-
ing, it has been established that such additional units
have wells completed thereon which have experienced a
substantial response to water injection.

3. The maximum allowable assigned to any water flood

: project area shall be determined by multiplying the

! number of proration units in the projecti area times

the basic Area Allowable Factor (as determined in sub-
paragraph 4 below) times the appropriate proportional .
(depth) factor for the pool as set forth in Rule 505 (b).
The allowable assigned to any water flood project area
in which there are proration units containing more than

~one well shall be increased by an amount of 0il equal to
0.333 times the basic Area Allowable Factor times the
proportional {(depth) factor for the pool for each such
additional well on the proration unit; provided however,
that the additional allowable for any such proration
unit shall not exceed the basic Area Allowable Factor
times the proportional (depth) factor for the pool,

The project area allowable may be produced from any
well or wells in the project area in any proportion.

The production from a water ilood project area shall .
be identified as such on the monthly Commission Form _

C-115. - -

Nothing herein contained shall be construed as pro-
hibiting the assignment of special allowables to wells
in buffer zones after notice and hearing. Special
allowables may also be assigned in the limited instances
where it is established at a hearing that it is imperative
for the protection of correlative rights to do so.

4, The basic 40-acre Area Allowable Factor for the
counties of Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt shall bc

42. The basic 40-acre Area Allowuable Factor for the
counties of San Juan, Rio Arriba, Sandoval, and McKinley
shall be 52.

5. Wwater flood projects shall be expanded and additional
wells placed on injection only upon authority from the
- Commission after notice and hearing or by administrative
h procedure in accordance with the following:

In order for a well in a water flood project to be
eligible for administrative approval for conversion
to water injection, it must be established to the
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satisfaction of the Secretary-Director of the Commission
that the proposed water injection well has experienced
a substantial response to water injection or is directly
offset by a producing well which has experienced such
response, and that the proposed injection well is located
i on a water injection pattern which will result in a
! thorough and efficient sweep of oll by the water flood.

: To obtain administrative approval for the conversion of

i any well to water injection, applicant shall submit to

* the Commission in triplicate a request for such adminis-

; : trative approval, setting forth therein all the facts
Pl pertinent to the “need for conversion of additional wells
P . to water injection, and attaching thereto Commission
: Form C-116, showing production tests of the affected
well or wells both before and after gstimulation by water
flood. Applicant shall also attach plats of the water
flood project area and immediate surrounding area, indicat-
ing thereon the owner of each lease and the location of
all water injection wells and producing wells, and shall
submit evidence that a copy of the application to convert
additional wells to water injection has been sent to each
operator offsetting the proposed injection well and to
the State Engineer.

The Secretary-Director may, if in hig opinion there is
need for conversion of additional wells to water injection,
authorize such conversion without notice and hearing,
provided that no offset operator nor the State Engineer
objects to the proposed conversion within fifteen (15)
days. The Becretary-Director may grant immediate approval
o C of the proposed conversion upon receipt of waivers of

Pl objection from all operators offsetting the proposed

R injection well and from the State Engineer.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

;{‘ - designated. '
; STATE OF NEW MEXI1CO
! OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
§ JOHN BURROUGHS, Chairman
MURRAY E, MORGAN, Member
SEAL .
A, L., PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
ir/ - |







GOVERNOR
EDWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

State of Mot Wexico
@il Consgervation Commission

€ ({& §n ;E\
[

4 i LAND COMMISSIONER

i

E. S. JOHNNY WALKER
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

! i 2. 0. BOX 871
SANTA FE

January 9, 1962

MEMORANDUM
TO: GOVERNOR EDWIN L. MECHEM

LAND COMMISSIONER E. S. JOHNNY WALKER
FROM: A. L. PORTER, JR., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR

SUBJECT: CASE NO. 2473, APPLICATION OF NEWMONT OIL COMPANY
FOR EXPANSION OF ITS LOCO HILLS WATERFLOOD PROJECT

W

Newmont Oil Company, the applicant in the subject case,
was authorized by Order No. R-1267, entered in Case No. 1511 on
! October 25, 1958, to institute a pilot waterflood project in the
Ioco Hills Pool in Eddy County. The initial pilot project has
been expanded administratively on several previous occasions.
In the subject application, which was heard by Examiner Nutter
on January 4, 1962, Newmont seeks permission to expand this
waterflood project to encompass an additioral 5,320 acres in
the Loco Hills Pool.

TP ——

R

The most important issue in the case concerns the
allowable to be assigned to the wells in the area of the ex-
panded project. The applicant requests that the entire water-
flood project, as expanded, be assigned capacity allowables.
The protestants in the case, which include Humble 0il and Re-
fining Company aand Amerada Petroleum Corporation, suggest that
the expanded area of the waterflood be govermed by the provi-
sions of Rule 701 which would restrict allowables.

The following information is offered for your con-
sideration in determining this question-

Order No. R-1267 which authorized Newmont to institute
the pilot waterflood project in the Loco Hills Pool was entered

o
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1 MEMORANDUM
TO: GOVERNOR EDWIN L. MECHEM

IAND COMMISSIONER E. S. JOHNNY WALKER

: at a time when all waterflood projects could be produced at

| capacity. Following the authorization of this pilot project,
the Commission promulgated Rule 701 restricting allowables to
be assigned to waterflood projects. The ordeér promulgating
Rule 701 contained the following proviso:

"Provided however, That the allowable provisions con-~
tained in revised Rule 701 shall not apply to watexrflood
projects heretofore authorized by the Commission or to
legitimate expansions thereof.,”

|
|
|
I
|

There is little in the record or in the findings of
this order to clarify what is meant by "legitimate expansions."
The decision in the subject case depends upon the interpretation
the Commission places upon this term. If the proposed expansion
is "“legitimate" then it would follow that capacity allowables
should be anthorized; if the proposed expansion is not "legitimate®
then it would follow that allowables should be restricted by the
provisions of Rule 701.

At the hearing of the present case, some discussion was
had concerning this issue and several factors were suggested by
various participants in determining the "legitimacy"” of the pro-
posed expansion:

(1) Whether the expansion is in the same geologic
formation as the existing flood.

(2) Whether the expansion is geographically adjacent
to the existing flood.

(3) wWhether the expansion is owned or operated by the
owner or operator of the existing flood.

(4) Whether the direction of the existing flood would
continue into the expanded area.

{5) Whether capacity allowables are necessary to protect
correlative rights.

(6) Whether capacity allowables are necessary to prevent
wagste, and in this connection, whether a change in
the rate of injection in proceeding from an existing
flood to an expansion thereof would cause waste.

Rt S
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MEMORANDUM

TO: GOVERNOR EDWIN L. MECHEM
IAND COMMISSIONER E. S. JOHNNY WALKER

The applicant in this case had given no consideration
and therefore had no recommendation to make concerning the estab-
lishment of a buffer zone between the existing project and its
proposed expansion. As stated above, Newmont's request is for
capaclty allowables upon the premise that the proposed expansion
is a legitimate expansion of the previously authorized project.
It is felt that the order to be entered in this case should make
a declaration of Commission policy with regard to the issue of
allowables inasmuch as there will be other cases brought to the
Commission similar in nature to the subject case.

Following the Commission hearing scheduled for Wednes-
day, January 17, 1962, Examiner Nutter will be available to
discuss the subject case and to present his recommendations.
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No. 1-62

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - THURSDAY - JANUARY 4, 1962

9 3 - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
TATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING -~ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S, Nutter; Examiner, or
Elvis A, Utz, as alternate examinzr:

B CASE 2448: (Continued)

i; Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a
pressure maintenance project, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to
institute a pressure maintenance project on its C. J. Holder,
State Holder Oil Unit, State "CA", State Oil Unit and Gallegos
Canyon Unit Leases, San Juan County, New Mexico, in the Cha

; Cha-Gallup 0il Pool with water injection initially to be

% through five wells located in Sections 8 and 16, Township

’ 28 North, Range 13 West, and Section 23, Township 28 North,

: Rapge 12 West, and requests adoption of special rules to

i govern the operation of said project.

,, CASE 2449: (Continued)

! ‘ Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a

g ! pressure maintenance project, San Juan County, New Mexico.
i ! Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to

: institute a pressure maintenance project on its Navajo

i Tribal "H" and Gallegos Canyon Unit Leases, San Juan County,
§ New Mexico, in the Tctah-Gallup 0Oil Pool with water injection
‘ initially to be through five wells located in Section 35,
Township 29 North, Range 13 West, Section 12, Township 28
North, Range 13 West, and Sections 13 and 24, Township 29
North, Range 14 West, and requests adoption of special rules
to govern the operation of said project.

CASE 2429: (Continued) | ’
’Apblication of Standard Oil Company of Texas for approval '
of the Jurnegan Point Unit Agreement, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of the Jurnegan Point Unit Agreement embracing 10,240.84
acres, more or less, of State and fee lands in Township 24
South, Ranges 24 and 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

BTy e
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CASE 2452: (Continued)
Application of Southwest Production Company for an order

pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool
j in the W/2 of Section 7, Township 30 North, Range 11 West,
! San Juan County, New Mexico. Interested parties include
Maleta Y. Brimhall, Phoenix, Arizona, and Barbara Brimhall
Burnham, Aztec, New Mexico.

CASE 2463: Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for a dual
completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks permission to complete its L. M,
Lambert Well No. 2, located in Unit G of Section 6, Town-
ship 20 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as
a dual completion (conventional) in the Grayburg and McKee
‘zones in the Monument Field, with the production of gas
from the Grayburg zone to be through a string of 1 %--inch
tubing and the production of gas from the McKee zone to be
through a parallel string of 2 3/8-inch tybing.

CASE 2464: Application of Amerada Petroleum Corpofation for a triple,
completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks permission to complete its State NJ "A"
Well No. 1, located in Unit A of Section 2, Township 25 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as a triple completion
(combination) in the McKee, Fusselman and Ellenburger zones
in the North Justis Field, with the production of 0il from
the Fusselman and Ellenburger zones to be through tubing
installed within parallel strings of 3 %-inch casing and the
production of o0il from the McKee zone to be through a paral-
lel string of 2 7/8-inch casing, all of said casing strings
to be cemented in a common well bore.

CASE 2465: Application of Skelly Oil Company for a dual completion,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
"cause, seeks permission to complete its Hobbs "N" Well No.
1, located in Unit D of Section 8, Township 18 South, Range
35 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as a dual completion
(conventional) in the Vacuum-Abo Pool and in an undesignated
Drinkard pool, with the production of 0il from both zones
to be through parallel strings of 2 1/16-inch tubing.

CASE 2466: Application of Shell Oil Company for a 320-acre non-standard
’ gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, sesks permission to establish a

B ) 1 A Y
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320-acre non-standard gas proration unit in the Eumont Gas
Pool, comprising the S/2 of Section 22, Township 21 South,
: Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, said unit to be
N ' dedicated to the Turner Well No. 7, located at an unorthodox
N location 1650 feet from the South line and 330 feet from the
West line of said Section 22,

CASE 2467: Application of Shell Oil Company for a dual completion, Lea
County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks permission to complete its Livingston Well No. 12,

‘ located 4620 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the

o : East 1line of Section 4, Township 21 South, Range 37 East,

' Lea County, New Mexice, as a dual completion (tubingless)

in the Drinkard and Blinebry 0Oil Pools, with the production

of o0il from both zones to be through parallel strings of

2 7/8-inch casing cemented in a common well bore.

CASE 2468: Application of Shell Oil Company for a triple completion,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled

cause, seeks permission to complete its Livingston .Well

No. 11, located 3300 feet from the South line and 660 feet
iy from the West :line of Section 3, Township 21 South, Range
gy 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as a triple completion
S (tubingless) in the Drinkard Oil, Tubb Gas and Blinebry Oil
i : Pools, with the production of o0il from the Drinkard and
£l : Blinebry zones and the production of gas from the Tubb zone
S | to be through parallel strings of 2 7/8-inch casing cemented
Sl 5 in a common well bore.

CASE 2469: Application of El1 Paso Natural Gas Company for an order
establishing special rules and regulations for the Lusk-
Strawn Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order establishing special
rules and regulations for the Lusk-Strawn Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, includiing provi:zions for l60-acre proration
units and a limiting gas-o0il ratio of 4000 to 1.

CASE 2470: Application of J. R. Cone for a 40-acre non-standard gas
~ proration unit and for an exception to Order No. R-1670,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled causp,
seeks the establishment of a 40-acre non-standasrd gas pro-
_ ration unit in the Blinebry Gas Pool comprising the NE/4
; SE/4 of Section 21, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea
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CASE 2471:

CASE 2472:

County, New Mexico, said unit to be dedicated to the Anderson
Well No. 2, located 1650 feet from the South line and 330
feet from the East line of said Section 21, Applicant
further seeks an exception to Rule 34 (A) of the special
rules and regulations for the Blinebry Gas Pool as contained
in Order No., R-1670, to permit the gas produced from said
Anderson Well No. 2 to be produced into a low-pressure
separator only.

Application of Leonard Oil Company for.a dual completion,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks permission to complete its Federal Ginsberg
Well No. 8, located in Unit M of Section 31, Township 2&
South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as a dual
completion (conventional) in the Langlie-Mattix and Justis-
Blinebry Pools, with the production of oil from both zones
to be through parallel strings of 2 3/8-inch tubing, sepa-
ration of the zones to be by a liner re-entry shoe seal
assembly, .

Application of Newmont Oil Company for approval of a unit
agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval of the West Loco Hills
Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit Agreement, covering 5320 acres,
more or less, in Townships 17 and 18 South, Ranges 29 and
30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

" CASE 2473:

Application of Newmont Oil Company for expansion of its
Loco Hills Waterflood Project, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the gbove-styled cause, seeks permission to
expand its Loco Hills Waterflood Project to include the
proposed West Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand Unit Area,
comprising 5320 acres, more or less, in Townships 17 and
18 South, Ranges 29 and 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.




LAW OFFICES OF

CAMPBELL & Russ=LL
P, O.DRAWER 640
R w TELEPHONES
JACK M CAMPBELL os EL"'NEW MEXICO MAIM 2-464

JOHN FRUSSELL MAIN 2-4642

December 12, 1961

0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed for filing please find Application of ;
Newmont Oil Company for the approval of an expansion of ;
the Newmont 0il Company Loco Hills Waterflood Project.
The enclosed is sent to you for the purpose of publica-
tion.

We will furnish you with Exhibit 1 and Exhibit
2 in a few days and we will forward a copy of the complete
application to the State Engineer at that time.

Very truly yours,

PN T

L7 'IV?JU ’ "ﬁﬂ”
e oa ., ! { ‘ r, ., { ‘,lv‘ "
[ X ‘j\-r RN {fl"u A5 ,

Jac g. CampBell

For CAMPBELL & RUSSELL

JMC:np

Enclosure




LAW OFFICES OF

‘ CAMPBELL & RUsSSELL
& P. O.DRAWER 640
{ TELEPHONES

‘ JACK M, CAMPBELL ROSWELL,NEW MEXICO MAIN 2 4641

JOHN F. RUSSELL MAIN 2-4642

December 21, 1961 '

0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen: ;

Enclosed for addition to our application in :

Case No. 2473 please find three copies each of Exhibits :

"1" and ll2|l.

Wery truly yours, \

MW\ M

M. Campbell |

For CAMPBELL & RUSSELL

JMC:np :

Enclosures
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BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
CIt. CONSERVATION CCaMISSION
CEXHIBIT NO, 2~

CASE NO.__zZN7%

‘, f (S TP

UNIT AGREEMENT
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION
OF THE
VEST LOCO HILLS GRAYBURG NO. 4 SAND UNIT AREA
COUNTY OF EDDY
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
NO.

THIS AGREEMENT, entered into as of the day of
, 13€1, by and between the parties subscribing, rati-

-

fying or consenting hereto, and herein referred to as the "par-

ties hercto,"

YITNESSETH:

—— et men amem A e - —

WHEREAS, the parties hereto are the owners of working.
royalty, or other oll and gas interests in the Unit Area sub-
ject to tails agreement; and

WHEREAS, the Mineral lLeasing Act of February 25, 1920,
41 Stat. 437, as amended, 30 U.S.C. Secs. 181 et seq., author-
izes Federal leassees and thelr representatives to unite with
each other, or jolntly or separately with others, in collectively
acdopting and operating under a cooperative or unit plan of de-
velopment or operatlion of any oil or gas pool, fleld or 1like
area, or any part thereof, for the purpose of more properly con-
serving the natural resources thereof whenever determined and
certified by the Secretary of the Interior to be necessary or
advisable in the public interest; and

WHEREAS, the Commissioner of Public Lands of the State
of New Mexico is authorized by an Act of the Legislature, Sec.
1, Chap. 88, Laws 1943, (Sec. 7-11-39 N.M. Statutes Annotated

71953 Compilation),‘bo consent to and approve the development or

operation of State lands under agreements made by lessees of

| State land jointly or sevefally with other lessees of State




lands, with lessces of the United States, or with others, where
such agreements provide for unit operation or development of
part or all of any oll or gas pool, field or area; and

WHEREAS, the Commissioner of Public Lands of the
State of New Mexico is authorized by Sec. 3, Chap. 88, Laws 1943,
as amended by an Act of the Legislature, Sec. 1, Chap. 162,
Laws 1951, (Secec. 7-11-41 N.M. Statutes Annotated 1953 Compila-
tion) to amend with the approval of lessee, evidenced by the
lessece'ls execution of such agreement or otherwlse, any o1l and
gas lease embracling State lands so that the provisions and the
length of the secondary term ol sald lease as to lands within
such unit area will conform and coincide with the provisions
and the term of such agreement for the unit operation and de-
velopment or part of all of any oll or gas pool, field, or
area; and

WHEREAS, the 01l Conservation Commission of the State
of New Mexico 1is authorized by an Act of the Legislature, Chap.
72, Laws 1935 as amended by Chap. 193, Laws 1937, by Chap. 166,
Laws 1941 and by Chap. 168, Laws 1949 (Sec. 65-3-1 et seq., N.
M. Statutes Annotated 1953 Compilation) to approve this agree-
ment and the conservation provisions heregof; and

WHEREAS, the parties hereto hold sufficient interests
in the West Loco Hills Grayburg No, 4 Sand Unit covering the
land hereinafter described to give reasonably effeétive control
of operations herein; and -

WHEREAS, it is the purpose of the parties hereto to

enable institution and consummation of secondary recovery op-

 eratlons, to conserve natural resources, prevent waste, and

secure other benefits obtainabie through development and opera-
tion of the Grayburg No. 4 Sand under the terms, conditions and
1imitations herein set forth. |
h NOW,TTHEREFORE,Zin‘COnsideration of the prenmises and
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the promises herein contained, the parties hereto commit to
this Agreement their respective interests in the below defined
Unit Area, and agree severally among themselves as follows:

1, ENABLING ACT AND REGULATIONS: The Mineral Leas-

ing Act of February 25, 1920, as amended, supra, and all valid
pertinent regulations, including operating and unit plan regu-
lations, heretofore issued thereunder or valid, pertinent and
reascnable regulations herealter issued thereunder are accepted
and made a part of this Agreement as to Federal lands, provided
such regulations are not inconsistent with the terms of this
Agreement; and as to non-Federal lands, the o0il and gas operat-
ing regulations in effect as of the effective date hereof gov-
erning drilling and producing operations, not inconsistent with
the terms hereof or the laws of the State of New Mexico, are
hereby accepted and made a part of this Agreement.

2. UNIT AREA: The area specified on the map at-
tached hereto, marked Exhibit "A", 1s hereby designated and
recognized as constituting the West Loco‘Hills Grayburg No. 4

' con-

Sand Unit Area, hereinafter referred to as "Unit Area,’
taining 5320 acres, more or less.

Exhibit "A" shows, in additicn to the boundary of tha
Unit Area, the boundaries and identity of tracts and leases in
said area to the extent known to the Unit Operator. Exhilbit
"B" attached hereto is a schedule showing to the extent known
to the Unit Operator the acreage, percentage and kind cf owner-
ship of o0il and gas interests in all land in the‘Unit Area.
Hoﬁever, nothing herein or in sald schedule or map shall be
construed as a representation by any party hereto as to the
ownership of any interest other than such interest or interests
as are shown in said map or schedule as owned by such party.

Exhibits "A" and "B" shall be‘revised‘by the Unit Operator

wvhenever changes in the Unit Area render such revisicn necessary,

-3~




or when requested by the 011l and Gas Supervisor, hereinafter
referred to as "Supervisor,” or when requested by the Commis-

sioner of Public Lands of the State of New lMexico, hereinaflter

, referred to as "Commissioner," and not less than seven copies

é of the revised exhlbits shall be filed with the Supervisor and

coples thereof shallvbe filed with the Commissioner and with

the 0il Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico,

§§ § hereinafter referred to as "Commission."

j ? ? The above described Unit Area shall, wnen practicable,
be expanded to include therein any additional tract or tractls
regarded as reasonably necessary or advisable for the purposes
of this agreement, or shall be contracted to exclude lands not
within any participating area, whenever such expansion or con-
traction is necessary or advisable to conform with the purp-

é oses of this agreement., Such expansion or contraction shall be
é effected in the following manner:

f (a) Unit Operator, with concurrence of at leas®

f§7 ; g 65% of the voting interest or on demand of the Director of the

Geological Survey, hereinafter referred to as "Director," aftex

preliminary concurrence by the Director, or on demand of the

Commiss;oner and Commission, shall prepare a notice of proposed

expansioﬁ or contraction describing the contemplated changes in

the boundaries of the Unit Area, the reasons therefor, and the

proposed effective date thereof, preferably the first day of a

[month subsequent to the date of notice.

(b) Said notice shall be delivered to the Sup-
ervisor and Commissioner and Commission, and copies thereof
mailed to the last known address of éach working interest ovrner,
lessee and lessor whose interests are affected, advising that
30 days will be allowved fér submission to the Unitlpperator of

any objections.

(c) Upon expiration ¢f the Z0-day period provided

.




in the preceding item (b) hereof, Unit Operator shall file

with the Supervisor, Commissioner and the Commission evidence

of mailing of the notice of expansion or contraction and a copy
of any objections thereto which have been filed with the Unit
Operator, together with an application in sufficient number,
for approval of such expansion or contraction and with appro-

priate Joinders.

B (d) After due consideration of all pertinent
‘; _ information, the expansion or contraction shall, upon approval
‘ by the Director, Commisslioner and the Commission, become ef-
? fective as of the date prescribed in the notice thereof.

{e) A1l legal subdivisions of dnitized lands
5 § (1.e. 40 acres by Government survey or its nearest lot or
‘ tract equivalent in instances of irregular surveys, however,
Ef unusually large lots or tracts shall be considered in multiples
of 40 acres, or the nearest aliquot equivalent thereof, for the
purpose of elimination under this subsection), no parts of
which are entitled to be in a participating area within 7
years after the first day of the month following the effective
date ol this agreement, shall be eliminated autbmatically fror.
this agreement, effectlve as of the first day thereafter, and

such lands shall no longer be a part of the Unit Area and shall

no longer be subject to this agreement, unless at the expira-

tion of said T-year perilod diligent drillirig or reworking op-

erations are in progress on unitized lands not entitled to

participation, in which event all such lands shall remain sub-

Ject hereto for so long as drilling or reworking operations
are continued diligently, witﬁ/not more than 90 days' tilue
elapsing between the comgietion of one such wéll and the com-
mencement of drilling or reworking the next such well, except
that the time allowed between such wells shall not expire

earlier than 30 days after the expiration of any period of




time during which drilling or reworking operations are pre-
vented by a matter beyond the reasonable contrel of Unit
Operator as set forth in the section hereof entitled "Un-
avoidable Delay"; provided that all legal subdivisions of
lands not in a participating area and not entitled to become
participating under the applicable provisions of this agree-
ment within 10 years after said first day of the month follow-
ing the effective date of this agreement shall be eliminated
as above specified.

Determination of creditable "Unavoidable Deiay"
time shall be made by Unit Operator and subject to the ap-
proval of the Director and Commissioner. The Unit Operator
shall, within 90 days after the effective date of any elimina-
tion hereunder, describve the area so eliminated to the satis-
faction of the Director, Commissioner and the Commission and
promptly notify all parties in interest.

If conditions warrant extension of the 10-year
period specifiéd in this subsection 2{e), a single extension
of not to exceed 2 years may be accomplished by‘consent of
the owners of 90% of the curvent unitized working interest and
60% of the current unitized basic royalty interests (exclu-
sive of the basic royalty interests of the United States or of
the State of New Mexico), on a total nonparticipating-acreage
basis, respectively, with approval of the Director and Commis-
sioner, provided such extension is submitted to the Director
and Commissicner not later than 60 days prior to the expira-
tion of the said 10-year period.

Any expanslion of the Unilt Area pursuant to tnisg sec-
tion which embraces lands theretoforé eliminated pursuant to
this'subsection‘2(3) shall not be considered automatic commit-

ment or recommitment of such 1ands.

3. UNITIZED LAND AND UNITIZED SUBSTANCES. All oil

-6-
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and «25 in the hereinabove described land and subsequently
admitted 1land effectively committed to this agrcement only

as to the Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand, together with the
surface rights of ingress and egress, are unitized under the
terms of this agreement and are herein referred to as "Unitil-
zed Substances," and said land, as to the Unitized Substances,
shall constitute the land herein referreq to as "Unitized
Land" or "Land Subject to this Agreement." The partles hereto
recognize the existence of that cértain Agreement dated April
1, 1958, between the Loco Hills Pressure Maintenance Assocla-
tion, Inc., as "Association" The Individual Stockholders of
the Loco Hills Pressure Maintenance Assoclatlon, Inc., as
"Operators,” and Valley Gas Corporation, as 'Valley." The
unitization of gas in the Loco Hills Grayburg Ho. 4 S nd under
this Unit Agreement 1s subject to all of the rights and privi-
leges held by Valley Gas Corporation under said Agreement of
April 1, 1958.

The Loco Hills Grayburg No. 4 Sand shall be construed
to mean the sand and reservoir encountered in the drilling of
the Newmont-Ballard Well No. B-6 between the depths of 2767
feet and 2792 feet, as shown on the Gamma Ray Neutron Log of
said well, which well is located in the SE/4 Su/L NE/4 of Sec -
tion 1, Township 18 South, Range 29 East¢, Eddy County, New
Mexico, and will herein be referred to as "Unitized Formation."

4, UNIT OPERATOR. Newmont 0Oil Company is hercby de-

signated as Unit Operator and by signature hereto as Unit Op-~
erator for the development and production of Unitized Sub-
stances as herein provided. Vhenever reference 1s made herein
to the Unit Qperator, such reference means the Unit Operator
acting in tﬁ;t capacity and not as an owner of interest in
ﬁnitized Substances; and the tefm "Workilng Interest Owner" when

used herein shall include or refer to Unit Onerator as the

~T=-
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seventy-five per cent (75%) of the voting interests, based on

owner of a working interest when sucin interest is owned by it.

' as used herein

The term "Working Interest Cwmer,'
shall mean the owner of such an Interest committed hereto as
may be obligated to pay or bear, either in cash or out of pro-
duction, or otherwise, a portion of all costs and expenses of
drilling, developing, producing and operating the Unitized
Land under this agreement and the Unit Operating Agreement.

' as used herein

The term "Royalty Interest Owner,'
shall mean a party who owms a right to or interest in any
portion of the Unitized Substances or procceds thereof, other
than a VWorking Interest Owner.

5. RESIGNATION OR REMOVAL OF UNIT OPERATOR. Unit

e ——

Operator shall have the right to resign at any time, but such
resignation shall not becnme effective so as to release Unit
Operator from the duties and obligations of Unit Operator and
terminate Unit Operator's rights as such for a period of six
(6) months after notice of intention to resign has been served
by Unit Operator on all working interest ovners and the Direc-
tor, Commissioner and the Commission, unless a new Unit Oner-
ator shall have been selected and avproved and shall have takm
over and assumed the duties and obligations of Unit Operator
prior to the explration of said period.
| The resignation of Unit Operator shsll nqt relezse
Unit Operator from any liability or default by it Hereunder
occurring prior to the effective date of its resignation.

The Unit Operator shall be subject to removal by at

least two committed working interest ovmers owning at least

the percentage participétions assigned to tracts in the parti-
cipating area, exclusive of the working interest owner who 1is
the Unit Operator. Such removal shall e effective upon

notice thereof to the Director and Commiscioner.
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In all such instarces of resignaticon or removal,
untill a successor Unit Operator is selected and approved, as
hereinafter provided, the working intercst owmers shall bte
jJointly responsible for the performance of the duties of Unit
Operator and shall, not later than 30 days before such resig-
- nation or removal becomes effective, appoint a common agent
to represent them in any action to be taken hereunder,

The resignation or removal of Unit Operator under
this apgreement shall not terminate its right, title or inter-
est as the owner of a working interest or other interests in
unittized substances, but upon the resignation or removal of
Unit Opcrator becominzg effective, such Unit Operator shall
deliver possession of all equipment, materlals and appufte—
nances used in conducting the unit operations as owner by
the working interest owners to the new duly qualified successor
Unit Operator or to the ovners thereof if no such new Unit
operator is elezted, to be used for the purpose of conduct-
ing unit operation hereunder. Nothingz lerein shall\be con -
strued as authorizing removel of any material, equipment and
appurtenances needed for the preservation of any wells.

6. SUCCESSOR UNIT OPERATOR, Whenever the Unit

operator shall tender his or its resignation as Unlt Operator
or shail be renmoved as hereinadbove provided, the working in-

terest owners shall, by majority vote based on tue percentage
participations assigned to tracts in the partioibétimg area,

select a successor Unlt Operator; provided that if a wmajority
but less than seventy-five per cent (75%) of the working in-

terest owners qualified to vote are owned by one party tc tai:
agreement, a concurring vote of one or more additioral wcrkim
interest owners shall be required to sclect a new Operator and
provided, further, nc working interest ovner who has Just been

removed as the Unit Overator may vcte for self-succession.
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Such selection shall not become effective until (a) Unit
Operator so selected shall accept In writiang the dutles and
responsibilities of Unit Operator, and (b) the selection
shall have been approved by the Director and Commissioner,

7. ACCOUNTING PROVISIONS AND UNIT OPERATING AGREE~

MENT., All costs and expenses incurred by Unit Operator in
conducting unit operations hereunder shall be paid and apnor-
tioned among and borne by the working interest ovmers in ac-
cordance with the agreement or agreements entered into by and
between the Unit Operator and the working interest owmers,
whether one or more, separately or collectively. Any agrece-
ment 61* agreements entered into between the working interest
ovners anrd the Unit Operator, as provided in this‘section,
whether one or more, are herein referred to as the "Unit
Operating Agreement."” Such Unit Operating Agreement shall
also provide the manner in which the working interest owners
shall be entitled to recelve their respective proportionate
and allocated share of the benefits accruing hereto in con-
formity with their underlying operating agreements, leases,

or other independent contracts and such other riglits and obli-
gations as between Unit Operator and the working interest
owners as may be agreed upon by the Unit Operator and the
working interest owners; however, no such Unit Oncrating
Agreement shall be deemed either to modify the terms and con-
ditions of this Unit Agreement or to relieve the Unit Operator
of any right or obligation established under this Unit Agrece-
ment, and in case of any inconsistency or conflict between the
Unit Agreement and the Unit Operating Agreement, this Unit
Agree}nent shall prevaill. Three (3) true copi‘es of any Unit
Operating Agreement executed puz:suant to this section shall ve
filed with the Supervisor and two (2) true copies filed with

the Commissioner, prior to approval of this Agreement.
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8. RIGHTS AND OBLIGATIONS OF UNIT OPERATOR. Except

ag otherwise specifically provided herein, the exclusive right,

privilege and duty of exercising any and all rights of the par-
ties hereto including surface rights, which are necessary or
P convenient for the prospecting for, producing, storing, allo-
;é cating and distributing the unitized substances are hereby
granted and delegated to and éhall be exercised by the Unit
Operator as herein provided. Acceptable evidence of tiltle to
- : sald rights shall be deposited with said Unit Operator and,
together with this Agreement, shall constitute and define the
; rights, privileges and obligations of Unit Operator. Nothing
i hefein, however, shall be construed to transfer title to any
land or to any lease, or to any operaling agreeuient or to any

royalty or\working interest, it beinyg understood that under

this Agreement the Unit Overator, in its capacity as Unit Op-

erator, shall exercise the rignts of possession and use vested
, in the parties hereto only for the purposes herein specified.
ﬁ? ‘ 9. DISCOVERY. Inasmuch as wells capable of produc-
| ing unitized substances in paying quantities (to-wit: gquanti-
ties sufficlent to repay the cost of drilling and producing
operations with a reasonable profit) from the Loco Hills Gray-
burg No. 4 Sand have already been drilled, tested and completed
withiﬁ the Unit Area and production in'paying guantities is

currently being taken therefrom, no initial test well is re-

quired under the terms of this Unit Azreement. The respec-

tive working interest owners as to the Nu/USE/Y4 of Section 7 E .

and the NE/4 SW/4 of Section 12, both in Township 18 South, .

Range 29 East, agree to drill wells upon sald tracts prior te

the time said‘tracts caq)reasonably be expected to respond

from any water injection and such working interest owners agreev
‘ that said tracts shall not be entitled to participate until

such time as said wells have been completed and are capable
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of production,

10, PLAN OF OPERATIONM. It is recognized and

agréed by the parties hereto that the object and purpose of
this Agrcement is to formulate and to put into effect a sec~
ondary recovery project in order to effect the greatest re-
covery of unitized substances, prevent waste and conserve
natural resources. The Unit Operator 1s authorized to inject
gas, oi1l, liquefied petroleum gas, brine, water or a combina-
tion of said substances and any one or more of sald substances,
irrespective of where said substances are produced, into the
Grayburg No. 4 Sand through any well or wells now or hereafter
completed therein; provided, however, that the above operations
may be conducted by Unit O»erator only in accordance with a
plan of operation approved by the working interest owners,
Supervisor, Commnlssioner and the Commission. Insofar as the
parties nereto have the power and authority, they grant to
the Unit Operator the use of brine or water or both from any
formation within the Unit Area for injecting into thé Gray -
burg No. 4 Sand.

On or before the effective date of this agreement,
Unit Operator shall submit for the approval of the Supervisor,
Commissloner and Commission an acceptable plan of development
and operation for the unitized land which, when approved by
the Supervisor, Commissioner and the Commission, shall consti-
tute the further drilling and operating oblications of the

Unit Operator under this agreement for the period specified

therein. Thereafter, from time to time before the expiration

of any existihg plan, the Unit Operator shail submit for the
approval of the Supervisor, Commissioner and Commiscion @
plan or plans for an addiﬁional specified period for the de-
velopment and 6peration of the unitized land. Said initial

plan and all revisicns thereof shall be as complete and

-12-
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adequate as the Supervisor and Commissloner may deterimine to
be necessary for timely operations and development consistent
herewith., Saild plan or plans shall be modified or supplemen-
ted when necessary to meet changed conditions or toc protect
the interests of all parties to Lhis agreement. Reasonable

diligence shall be exercised in complying with the obligatiors

; ot the approved plan of develcpment and operation. After the
effective date hereof, no further wells, except such as may
: be necessary ‘to afford protection against operations not undcer
g % ‘ this agreement or such as may be specifically approved by the
f? % Supervisor, Commissioner and Commission, shall be drilled ex-
cept in accordance with a plan of development approved as
herein provided,

11, PARTICIPATION. The lands platted on Exhibit

"A" and described in Exhibit " hereto are recognized as
reasonably proved to be productive of unitized substances in
paying quantities and are hereby designated and flxed as the
; "initial participating area."
fﬁ5' In said Exhibit %é% attached hereto and made a part
5ﬁ;, hercof, there 1is listed and numbered the various tracts within
the 1nitial participating area, and set cpposite each tract is
a figure which represents the percentage participation to
which such tract shall be entitled if all of said tracts are
committed hereto as of the effective date of this agreement.
In the event less than all tracts within the initial partici-

pating area are committed hereto as of the effective date of

this Agreement, Unit Onerator, as soon as practicable after

the effective déte of . this agreément shall file with the Sup-
ervisor, Commissioner and Commission a schedule of those tracts
within the initial participating area committed hereto as cof
sald effective date, waich said schedule shall be designated

"Revised Exhibitéé? and considered for all purposes as a part

13-




of thig agreement. Such Revised Exhibit ?é@ shall set forth
opposite each such committed tract within the initial parti-
cipating area a revised percentage participation therefor,
which shall be calculated by applying the proportion that the
total of the committed tract percentage participation factors
bear to each of the committed tract percentage participation
factors as they are now set out in Exhibit YA, so that the
revised percentage participations of the respective tracts
will remain in the same ratio one to the other. Such Revised
Exhibit %" unless disapproved by the Director, Commissioner
or Commission within 30 days after filing, shall supersede,
effective as of the effective date hereof, the percentage
participations set forth in Exhibit Y§)' attached hereto until
a further revision or revisions thereof are filed with and
approved by the Director, Commissioner and Commission as
hereinafter provided. The percentage participation for each
tract as shown on Exhibit Z?” attached hereto was determined
entlirely by the total cumulative o0il production of each tract
and such percentage participation factors, or as may be shown.
on the Revised Exhibit‘2§%, as above provided, shall govern

the allocation of production on and after the effective date

“of this Unit Agreement until the participating area is re-

vised and the revised percentage participations are filed
with and approved by the Director, Commissioner and Commission
as hereinafter provided.

Whenever it appears proper to revise the initial
participating area to include land then regarded as reason-
ably proven to be productive of unitized substances in baying
quéhtities or determined to be essential to unit'operations,

the Unit Operator and the working interest owner or owners -

‘'of such tracts shall meet and seek to determine, on the basis

of estimated recoverable reserves of unitized substances, the

~14-




tract percentagevpérticipation factor that should be assigned
to such tract. If and when such parties agree upon the tract
participation percentage factor that should be assigned to
such tract the Operator shall submit the matter of revision
of the participating area and the percentage participation
factors to be assigned to each new tract proposed to bhe in-
cluded in the revised particlpating area, to the working
interest owners in the participating area prior to such en-
largement. If 75% of the voting interests of such working
interest owners approve the revision and tract participating
factors then, subject to the approval of the Director,
Commissioner and Commission, the participating area Shafi be
revised and the particlipating percentage for each tract in
the enlarged participating area shall be revised, provided,
however, that in any such revision the revised percentage
participation of the respective tracts which were participat-
ing prior to such revision shall remain in the same ratio
one to another. Unit Operator shall, within eight (8)
months from and after the official date of completion»of a
unit well occasioning a revision of the participating’area,
file with the Director, Commissioner and the Commission
appropriate instruments outlining and establishing the
revised particlipating area occasioned by such well. The
effective date of any enlargement or contraction of the
participating area shall be determined by the Unit Operator,
subject to the approval of the Director, Commissioner and
Commission, in advance of the vote by the working interest
owners to consider a revision of the participating area.

No land shall be excluded from a participating area on
accbunt'of débletion of the unitized substances. 1t is the
intent of this section that the participating area shall be

comprised of adjoining parcels of land cqnsisting of one or

-15-




more Government survey quarter-quarter sections, or lot equiva-
lents in instances of irregulat surveys, o1 cach of which par-
cels there is a well capable of producing unitized substances
in paying quantitiés or which, in the absence of such well
thereon, are nevertheless determined to be essentlial for unlt
operations; butl regardless of any revision of the participating
area, nothing hefein contained shall be construed as requiring
any retroactive adjustment fof production obtained prior to the
erffective date of the revision of the participating area.

In the absence of agreement at any time between the
Unit Operator and the Director, Commissioner and Commission as
to the proper definition or redefinition of a participating
area, the portion of all payment affected thereby may be im-
pounded in a manner mutually acceptable to the owners of work-
ing interests, except royalties due (a) the United States and,
(b) the State of New Mexico, which shall be determined by the
Supervisor and the Commissioner, respectively, to be held as
unearned money until a participating area as revised is finally
approved and then applled as earned or returned in accordance
vith determination of the sum due as Federal and State royalty
on the basis of such revised and approved participating area.

Whenever it is determined, subject to the approval
oi the Supérvisor as to wells on Federal land and the Com-
missioner as to wells on State land, that a well drilled under
this agreement is not capable of producing in paying quantities
or determined not to be essential for unit operations and in-
clusion of the land on which it 1s situated in a participating

&rea is unwarranted, production from such well shall, for the

. purposes of settlement among all parties other than working

interest owners, be allocated to the lands on which the well
is located so long as the well is not within a participating

area. Settlement for working interest benefits from such a
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well shall be made as provided in the Unit Operating Agree-
ment.

If, subsequent to the effective date of this agrée—
ment, any additional tract within the initial participating
area becomes committed hereto under the provisions of Section
=Z8 hereof, or any committed tract within the initial partici-
5 » pating area 1s excluded herefrom under the provisions of
Section 27, Unit Operator shall revise Exhibit " to show
the new percentage participations of the committed tracts in
the initial participating area,swhich revised Ixhibit shall,
upon its filing and approval by the Director, Commissioner and

Commission, supersede as of its effective date, the last pre-

! viously effective Exhibit "#. 1In any such revision of Exhibit
gﬁk\the revised percentage participations of the respective
i tracts which were committed hereto prior to such revision shall

remain in the same ratio one to another,

12. ALLOCATION OF PRODUCTION. For the purpose of de-

termining any and all benefits accruing under this Azreement each
tract committed hereto wlthin the participating area shall have
zllocated to it a proportion, equal to its percentage participa-
tion of all unitized substances produced from the unitized land
except any part thereof used in conformity with good operating
rractices within the participating area for drilling, operating,

camp and other production or developmént purposes for pressure

maintenance or secondary recovery operations in accordance with

a plan of operation approved by the Supervisor, Commissioner and
Commission, or unavoidablyrlost. The amount of unitized substan-
ces allocated to each traét in the participating area shall be

deemed to be produced from Sgch tract. It 1s hereby agreed that

production of unitized substances from any part'of the participat-
ing area shall be allocated as provided herein regardless of

whether oil or gas is being prbduced from any particular tract
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committed hereto. If the working interests or the royalty
interests in any committed tract are divided with respect to
separate parcels or portions of such tract and owned severally
by different persons, the percentage participation assigned to
such tract shall, in the absence of a recordable Instrument
among all owners fixing the division of ownership, be divided
among such parcels or portions in proportion to the number of

surface acres in each.

13. DEVELOPMENT OR OPERATION OF MNON-PARTICIPATING

LAND. Any party or parties hereto owning or controlling the
working interest or a majority of the working interest in any
unitized land having thereon a regular well location may, with
the approval of the Supervisor as to Federal land and the Com-
missioner as to State land, and subject to the provisions of
the Unit Operating Agreement, at such party's sole risk, cost
and expense, drill or work over a well to test the Grayburg No,
L4 Sand formation if such location is not within a participatin‘;
area,

If any well drilled or worked over, as aforesaid, by
a working interest owner results in production of unitized sub--
stances such that the land uponri which 1t is situated may prop-
erly be included in a‘participating area, such participating
area shall be enlarged as provided in this Agreement, and the
well shall thereafter be operated by Unit Operator in accord-
ance with the terms of this Agreement and the Unit Operating
Agreement,

If any well drilled or worked over, as aforesaid,
by a working interest owner obtains production of unitized
substances in quantities insufficient to justify the inclusicr.
in a participating area of the land ﬁpon which.such well is
situated, such well may be operated and produced by the party

drilling or wbrking'over the same subject to ‘the conservation
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requirements of thls Agreement, The royalties in amount or
value of production from any such well shall be pald as speci-

fied in the underlying lease and agrecments affected.

14. ROYALTY SETTLEMENT., The United States and the

State of New Mexico and all royalty owners who, under existing
Coioeh ane Lrdled foCafoe Lo ao AApe 7 e ,M\ZZx/Ql//'{
4 substances produced frow any tract, ’shall her€after be entitled
! to take in kind their share of the unitized substances alloca-

lted to such tract, and Unit Operator shall make deliveriles of

such royalty share taken in kind in conformity with the appli-
cable contracts, laws and regulations. Settlement for royalty
interests not taken in kind shall be made by working interest
owners responsible therefor under existing contracts, laws and
regulations on or before the last day of each wonth for unit-
ized substances produced during the preceding calendar month;

provided, however, that nothing herein contained shall operate

to relieve the lessees of any‘ land from their respective lease
? obligations for the payment of any royalties due under their
leases except that sald royalties shall bpe computed in accord-

ance with the terms of thils agreement.

If gas obtained from lands not subject to this agree-
ment is introduced into the unitized land f'or us¢ in pressure

maintenance, stimulation of producti_on or 1increasing ultimate

recovery, which shall be in conformity with a plan first ap-

proved by the Supervisor, Commissioner and Commission, a like
amount of gas, less appropriate deductions for loss or deple-
tion from any cause, may be withdrawn from the formation into
which the gas was introduced, royalty free as\ to dry gas, but
not as to the products eifcfacted therefrom; provided that such

withdrawal shall be pursuant te such conditions and formulas

as may be prescribed or approved by the Supervisor and the Com-
miséioner;%nd, provideda further, that such right of withdrawal

shall terminate on the termination of this agreement., If
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liquified petroleum gases obtained from lands or formations
not subject to thls agreement be Injectea 1into the unitized
land for the purpose of increcasing ultimate recovery, which
shall be in conformance with a plan rirst approved by the
Supervisor and Commissioner, part of all of such liquefied
petroleum gases may be withdrawn royalty free pursuant to such
conditions and formulas as may be prescribed or approved by
the Supervisor and Commissioner,

Royalty due the Unlited States shall be éomputed as
provided in the operating regulations and paid in value or de-
livered in kind as to all unitized substances on the basis of
the amounts ‘thereof allocated to unitized Federal land as pro-
vided herein at the rate specified in the respective Federal
leases, or at such lower rate or rates as may be authorized by
law or regulation; provided, that for leases on which the roy-
alty rate depends on the daily average production per well,
sald average production shall be determined in accordance with
the operating regulations as though the particlipating area
were a single consolidated lease,

Royalty due on account of State lands shall be com-
ﬁuted and paid on the basis of all unitized substances allo-
cated to such lands, in lieu of actual production from such

lands.
15. RENTAL SETTLEMENT. Rental or minimum royalties

Lo

due on leases committed hereto shall be paid by working intereut
owners responsible therefor under existing contracts, laws and
}egulations, provided that nothing herein contained shall op-
erate to relieve the lessees of any land from their respebtiVe
lease obligations for the payment of any rental or minimum roy-
alty in lieu thereof due under their leases. Rental or mini-
mum royalty for lands of the United States subject to this

agreement shall be paid at the rate specified in the respective
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1eases'}rom the United States unless such rental or minimum
royalty is walved, suspended or reduced by law or by approval
of the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized repre-
sentatilve,
Rentals on State of New lIMexico lands subject to this
agreement shall be paid at the rate specified in the respective
! leases, or may be reduced or suspended under the order of the
bl T Commissioner pursuant to applicable laws and regulations.

16. CONSERVATION. Operations hereunder and produc-

tion of unitized substances shall be conducted to provide for
the most economical and efficient recovery of sald substances
without waste, as defined by or pursuant to State or Federal
law or regulations.

17. DRAINAGE. The Unit Operator shall take appro-

o B0 0 RN M BT R < e g

priate and adequate measures to prevent drainage of unitized

% substances from unitized land by wells on land not subject to
this agreement or, pursuant to applicable regulations, pay a
fair and reasonable compensatory royalty as determined by the
Supervisor for Federal land and by the Coumissioner for State
land.

18. LEASES AND CONTRACTS GONFORMED AND EXTENDED.

The terms, conditions and provisions of all leases, subleases
and other contracts relating tc exploration, drilling, develop-
ment or operation for o0il or gas of lands committed to this

agreement are hereby expressly modified and amended to the ex-

tent necessary o make the same conform to the provisions
hereof, bué otherwise to remain in full force and effect; and
the parties hereto hereby consent that the Secretary as to
Federal leases and the Commissioner as to State leases shall

and each by his approval hereof, or by the approval hereof

by his duly authorized representative, does hereby establish,

alter, change or revoke the driiling, producing, rental,
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minimum royalty and royalty reqguirements of PFederal and State
leases committed hereto and the regulations In respect thereto

to conform said requirements to the provisions of this agreement,
and without limliting the generality of the foregoling, all leases,
subleages and contracts are particularly modified in accordance
with the following:

(a) The development and operations of lands
subject to this agreement under the terms herecof
shall be deemed full performance of all obligations
for development and cperation with respect to each
and every part or separately owned tract subject to
this agreement, regardless of whether there is any
development of any particular part or tract of the
Unit Area, notwithstanding anything to the contrary
in any lease, operating agreement or other contract
by and between the parties hereto, or their respect-
ive predecessors in interest, or any of them.

(v) Drilling and producing operations per-
formed hereunder upon any tract of unitized lands
will be accepted and deemed to be performed upon
and for the benefit of each and every tract of unit-
ized land, and no lease shall be deemed to expire by
reason of failure to drill or produce wells situated
on the land therein embraced.

(c) Suspension of drilling or producing opera-~
tions on all unitized lands pursuant to direction or
consent of the Secretary or his duly authorized rep-~
resentative,and the Commlissioner, shall be deemed to
constitute such suspension pursuant to such directlica
or consent asvﬁo each and every tracﬁ of unitized
land.

(@) Each lease, sublease or contract relating é
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to the exploration, drilling, development or opera-
tion for olill or gas of lands other than those of the
United States committed to this agreement, which by
its term might expire prior to the termination of
this agreement, 1is hereby extended beyond any such
term so provided therein so that it shall be contin-
ued in full force and effect for and during the term
of this agreement,

(e) Any Federal lease for a fixed term of
twenty (20) years or any renewal thereof or any part
of such lease which 1s made subject to this agree-
ment shall continue in force beyond the term pro-
vided therein until the termination hereof. Any
other Federal lease commitied hereto shall continue
in force beyond the term so provided therein or by
law as to the land committed so long as such lease
remains subject hereto.

(f) Each sublease or contract relating to the
operation and development of unitized substances
from lands of the United States committed to this
agreement, which by its terms would éxpire pfior to
the time at which the underlying lease, as extended
by tﬁe immediately preceding’paragraph, will exXpire,
is hereby extended beyond any such term so provided
therein so that it shall be continued in full force
and effect fér and during the term of the underlying
1easé as such term is herein extended.

'(g) The segrefation of any Federsl lease dom-
mitted to this agreement 1s governed by the follow-
ing provisidn 1n:the foufﬁh paragraph of Seétion 17
(b) of the Act, as amended by the Act of July 29,
1954, (68 Stat. 583, 585): '"iAny Federal lease
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hereafter committed to any such unit plan embracing

lands that are in part within and in part outside of

the area covered by any such plan shall be segregated

into separate leases as to the lands committed and
the lands not committed as of the effective date of

unitization: Provided, however, that any such lease

as to the nonunitized portion shall continue in force

and effect for the termkthereof but for not less than

two years from the date of such segregation and so
long thereafter as o0il or gas is produced in paying
quantities."

(h) Any lease embracing lands of the State of
New Mexico which is made subject to’this Agreement
shall continue in force beyond the term provided
therein as to the lands committed hereto until the
termination hereof.

(1) Any lease embracing lands oi the State of
New Hexico having only a portion of its land commit-
ted hereto, shall be segregated as to the portion
committed and as to the portion not committed, and
the terms of such lease shall apply separately as to
such segregated portions commencing as of the effec-
tive date hereof. Notwithstanding any of th¢ provi-
sions of this agreement to the contrary, any lease
embracing lands of the State of New Mexico having
only a portion of its land committed hereto shall
continue in full force and éffect beyond the term
provided therein as to all lands embraced in such
lease'(whetﬁer within or without the Unit Area),
(1) if, and for so long as Unitizéd Subsfénces are
capable of being produced in paying quantities from

some part of the lands embraced in such lease com-
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mitted to this agreement, or (ii) if, and for so
long as some pare of the lands embraced in such
State lease are included in the Participating Ares;
or (iiil) if, at the expiration of the secondary term,
the lessee or the Unit Operator is then engaged in
bona fide drilling or reworking operations on some

“part of the lands embraced therein and for so long

as such operations are being diligently prosecuted,
N | and if they result in the production of United Sub-
| stances, said lease shall continue in full force and
: effect as to all of the lands embraced therein, as
i; | ? provided in (i) or (ii) above.

| 19. COVENANTS RUN WITH LAND. The covenants herein

shall be construed to be covenants running with the land with
respect to the interests of the parties hereto and their suc-
cessors in interest until this agreement terminates, and any
grant, transfer or conveyance of interest in 1land or leases

subject hereto shall be and hereby is conditioned upon the

assumption of all privileges and cbligations hereunder by the

' grantee, transferee, or other successor in interest, No assign-
ment or transfer of any working lnterest subject hereto shall
be binding upon the Unit Operator until the firsi day of the
calendar month after Unit Operator is furnished with the ori-
ginal, photostatic or certified copy of the instrument of

transfer; and rno assignment or transfer of any royalty interest

shall be binding upon the wbrking interest owner responsible

? ‘ therefor until the first day of the calendar month after said
working interest owner is furnished with the original, photo-
‘ 4 ‘static or certified copy of the instrument of transfer.

20. EFFECTIVE DATE AND TERN. This agreement shall

become effective upon approval by the Director and Commissioner,

or their duly authorized representatives, as of the first day

i -25-




of the month following the date of approval by the Director
and the Commissloner and shall remain in effect so long as
unitized substances can be produced from the unitized land
in paying quantities, i.e. in this particular instance, 1in
quantities sufficient to pay for the cost of producing same,
and, should production cease, so long thereafter as diligent
operations are in progress for the restoration of production
and so long thereafter as such unitized substances can be pro-~
duced as aforesaid. This agreement shall remain in effect
during any period of suspension approved by the Director and
the Commissioner as provided for in Section 18 (c¢) hereof.

This Agreement may be terminated at any time by the
working interest ovners whose voting interests aggregate not
less than ninety percent (90%), subject to the approval of the
Director and the Commissioner; notice of any such approval
shall be given by Unit Operator to all parties hereto.

Upon termination of this Agreement, the further de-
velopment and operation of the Unit Area as a unit shall be
abandoned, unit operations shall cease and thereafter the par-
ties hereto shall be governed by the termns and provisions of
the leases and contracts affecting the separate tracts.

If not otherwise covered by the leases unitized
under this Agreement, royalty owners hereby grant working
interest owners a period of six (6) months after terminaticn
of this Agreement in which to salv;ge, sell, distribute or
otherwise dispose of the personal property and facilities used
in connection with unit’operattons.

21. RATE OF PROSPECTING, DEVELOPMENT AND PRODUCTION.

The Director is hereby vested with authority to alter or modl{y
from time to'time in his discretion the quantity and rate of
production under this Agreement when such guantity and rate is

not fixed pursuant to Federal or State law or doves not conform
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-to any state-wlde voluntary conservation or allocation pro-
gram, which 1is established, recognized, and gencrally adhered
to by the majority of operators in such State, such authority

being hereby limited to alteration or modification in the pub-

lic interest, the purpose thereof and the public interest to be
A served thereby to be stated in the order of alteration or mod-
{“ ification. Without regard to the foregoing, the Director is
}‘ also hereby vested with authority to alter or modify from time
to time in his discretlion the rate of prospecting and develop-
ment and the gquantity and rate of production under this agree-
i ment when such alteration or modification is in the interest
{ of attaining the conservation objectives stated in this agree-
 § ; ment and is not in violation of any applicable PFederal or State
Law. It is agreed, further, that no such alteration or modi-
fication shall be effective as to any land of the State of New
Mexico as to the rate of prospecting and development in thne
absence of the specific written approval thereof by the Com-
missioner and as to the quantity and rate of production in
the absence of specific written approval thereof by the Com—
mission.
Powers in this sectlon vested in the Director shall

only be exercised after notice to Unit Operator and opportunity

for hearing to be held not less than fifteen (15) days from

notice.

22. APPEARANCES. Unit Operator shall, after notice

to other parties affected, have the right to appear for or on
behalf of any and all interests affected hereby before the De-
partment of the Interior and the Commission and to appéal from

orders issued under the regulations of said. department and/or

Commission or to apply for relief from any of said regulations
or in any proceedings relative to operations before the Depart-

ment of the Interior, the Comhission or other legally constituted

27~




authority; provided, however, ¢that any other interested
party shall also have the right, at his own expense, to be
heard in any such proceeding.

23. NOTICES. All notices, demands or statements
required hereunder to be given or rendered to the parties
liereto shall be deemed fully given if given in writing and
personally delivered to the party or sent by postpald regls-
tered or certified mail, addressed to such party or parties
at thelr respective addresses set forth in connection with
the signatures hereto or to the ratification or consent hereof
or to such other address as any such party may have furnished
in writing to party sending the notice, demand or statement.

24. NO WAIVER OF CERTAIN RIGHTS. Nothing in this

Agreement contained shall be construed as a waiver by any
party hereto of the right to assert any legal or constitutional
right or defense as to the validity or invalidity of any law
of the State of New Mexico or of the United States or regula-
tions l1lssued thereunder in any way affecting such party, or

as a waiver by any such party of any right beyond his or 1its
authority to waive.

25, UNAVOIDABLE DELAY. All obligations under this

Agreement requiring the Unit Operator to commence or continue
drilling or to operate on or to produce unitized substances
from'any of the lands covered by this Agreement shall be sus-
pended while, but only so long as, the Unit Operator despite
the exercise of due care and diligence is prevented from com-
plying with such obligations, in whole or in part, by strikes,
acts ol God, PFederal, State or municipal law or agencies, un-
avoidable accidents, uncontrollable delays in transportation,
inability to obtain necessary materials in open market, or
other matters beyond the reasonable control of thé Unit Opera-

tér whether similar to matters herein enumerated or not.
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26, FAIR EMPLOYMENT. In connection with the per-

formance of work on FFederal lands under this Agreement, the
Operator agrees not to discriminate against any employee or
applicant for employment because of race, religlon, color or
national origin. The aforesaild provision shall include, but
not be limited to, the following: Ewployment, upgrading, de-
motion or transfer; recruitment or recruitment advertising,
layoff or termination; rates of pay or other forms of compen-
sation; and selection for training, including apprenticeshilp.
The Operator agrees to post hereafter in consplcuous places,
avalilable for employees and applicants for employment, notices
to be provided by the contracting officer setting forth the
provisions of the non-discrimination clause.

The Operator agrees to insert the foregoing provi-
sion in all subcontracts hereunder, except subcontracts for
standard commercial supplies or raw materiais.

27. LOSS OF TITLE. 1In the event title to any tract

of unitized land shall fail and the true ovmer cannot be in-~
duced to Join in this Unit Agreement, such tract shall be auto-
mapically regarded as not committed hereto and there shall be
such readjustment of future costs and benefits as may be re-
quired on account of the ioss of such title. In the event of
a dispute as to the title to any royalty, working interest or
any other interest subject thereto, payment or delivery on
account thereof may be withheld without 1liability for interest
until the dispute is finally settled;(provided"that as to Fed-
eral land or leases and State land or leases, no payments of
funds due the Unitied States or the State of New Mexico should

be withheld, but such funds to the United States shall be de-

" posited as directed by the Supervisor, and such funds of the

State of New Mexico shall bé deposited as difeqted by the Com-

missioner, to be héld as unearned money pending final settlement
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Unit Operator as such is relieved from any responsi-
bility for any defect or failure of any title hereunder.
28, NON-JOINDER AND SUBSEQUENT JOINDER, If the

’ owner of any substantial interest 1s a tract within the Unit

Area fails or refuses to subscribe or consent to this Agree-

ment, the owner of the working interest in that tract wmay

" withdraw said tract from this Agreement by written notice to
the Director, the Commissioner and the Unit Operator prior to 3 |

1} the approval of this Agreement by the Dilrector. Any such tract |

effectively committed as to the working interest and not so

withdrawvn shall be considered unitized, and any necessary ad-
Justments of royalty occasioned by failure of the royalty and
fﬂ:_ record ovner to join will be for the account of the correspond-
5” ‘ ing working interest owner. Any oil or gas interest in lands
within the Unit Area not committed hereto prior to submission #

/Aq f”‘r{‘i‘»w&#‘ 4 éﬁﬂb"(’ ?M(? -(/(Lt/-(/é/l Af C‘_“(),,W,:ZZ‘IJ‘/
hereto by the’ owner or owners tHereof subscribing or consent-

ing to this Agreement and, if the interest is a working in-
terest, by the owner of such interest also subscribing to the
Unit Operating Agreement. After operatioils are cowmmenced
hereunder, the right of subsequent Jjoinder, as provided in
this section, by a working interest owner is subject to such

requirements or approvals, if any, pertaining to such joinder,

as may be provided for in the Unit Operating Azreement. After
final approval hereof, Jjoinder by a non-working interest’
owner must be consented to in writing by the working interest
owner committed hereto and responsible for the payment of any
benefits that may accrﬁe hereunder in bvehalf of such non-
working interest. Jolnder by any owner of a non-Working
interest, at any time, must bé acCompanied by appropriate

Joinder by the owner of the correspbnding working interest in

order for the interest to be regarded as effectively committed

hereto. Joinder to the Unit Agreement by a working interest




owvmner, at any time, must be accompanied by avpropriate
Joinder to the Unit Operating Agreement 1f' more than one
committed working interest ovmer is involved, in order for
the 1interest to be regarded as effectively comnitted to this
Unit Agreement, Except as may otherwise herein be provided,
subsequent joinders to this Agrcement shall be effective as
of the first day of the month following the filing with the
Supervisor and the Commissioner of duly executed counterparts
of all or any papers necessary to establish effective commit-
ment of any tract to this Agreement unless objection to such
Joinder is duly wmade within sixty (60} days by the Director
or the Commissiocner,

29, COUNTERPARTS. This Agreement may be executed

in any number of counterparts, no one of which needs to be
executed by all parties, or may be ratified on consented to
by separate instrument in writing specifically referring
hereto and shall be binding upon all those parties who have

executed such a counterpart, ratification, or consent hereto

with the same force and effect as if all such partiegs had signed

the same document and regardless of whether or not it is exe-
cuted by all other parties owning or claiming an interest in
the lands within the Unit Area.

30. TAXES. The working intcrest owmers shall ren-
der and pay for thelr account and the account of the royalty
owners all valid taxes on or measured by the unitized sub-
stances in and under or that may be produced, gathered and
sold from the land subjeét to this contract after the effec-
tive date of this Agreement, or upon the proceeds or net pro-
ceeds derived therefrom. - The working interest owners of each
trécf shall ahd:may charge the proper proportion of sald taxes
to the royalty owners having interest in said tract, and mzy

currently retain and deduct sufficient o¢f the unitized
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substances or derivative products, or net proceeds thereof
from the allocated share of each royalty owner to secure
reimbursement for the taxes so paid. No such taxes shall
be charged to the United States or the State of New Mexico
or to any lessor who has a contract with hls lessee which
requires the lessee to pay such taxés.

31. CONFLICT OF SUPERVISION. Neither the Unit

Operator nor the working interest owners or any of them

shall be subject to any forfeiture, termination or expira-
tion of any rights hereunder or under any leases or contracts
subject hereto, or to any penalty or 1liability on account of
delay or failure in whole or in part to cowmpliy with any ap-
plicable provisions thereof to the extent that the said Unilt
Operator, working interest owners or any of them are hindered,
delayed or prevented from complying therewith by reason of
the failure of the Unit Operator o obtalin, in the exerclse
of due diligence, the concurrence of proper representatives
of the United States and proper representatives cf the State
of New Mexico in and.about any matters or things concerning
which it 1is required hereiﬁ that such concurrence be obtained.
The partles hereto, including the Commission, agree that zll
powers and authority vested in the Commission in and by any
provisions of this contract are vested in the Commission and
shall be exercised by it pﬁrsuant to the provisions of the
laws of the State of New Mexlico and subject in any’case to
appeal or Jjudicial review as may  now or hereafter be provided
by the laws of the State of New Mexico.

32. NO PARTNERSHIP. It is expressly agreed that

the relation of the parties hereto 1s that of independent

contractors and nothing in this agreement contained, exprescss

or implied, or any operations conducted hereunder, shall

create or be deemed to have created a partnership or association
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betvween the parties hereto or any of them,

33. BORDER AGREEMENTS. Subject to the approval of

the Director andg the Commissioner, the Unit’Operator, with

concurrence of sixty-five per cent (65%) of the vorking in-

terest ovmers may enter into a border-protection agreement
or agreements with the working interest owners of adjacent
lands along the exterior boundary of the Unit Area with re-
spect to the operations in the border area for the maximﬁm
ultimate recovery, conservation purposes and proper protec-
tion of the parties ang interests.

 } 5 IN WITNESS YVHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused

E ! this Agréement to be executed as of the @date first above

‘ written and have set opposite their respective names - the

date of execution and the addréss of each of the respective

éxecuting parties,

UNIT OPERATOR AND WORKING INTEREST OWNER
NEWMONT OIL COMPANY

By
President

ATTEST:

Secretary

Date of Signature:




BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
; SEXHIBIT NO. 2 ~ B

EXHIRIT B

West Loco Hills Unit
Eddy County, New Mexico

CASE NO. 2872 ~243
Tract
Working interesr Quner No.

Particizating Acreage - 4, 480 Acres

UmmouwmnM05

Bacsett and EBirney A UK E/2 SW/4 Section 2-185-298
. 2. NE/4 SW/4 Section 10-185-29E
T3 W/2 NW/4 Section 2-185-29E
oY 44 N/2 SE/4 Section 11-188-29E
Bowers o s NW/4 SW/4 Section 1-18§5-29F
Brinson . . 6 N/2 NW/4 Section 12-188-29E
Cone R N/2 SE/4 Section 9-185-29E
. L SE/4 SE/4 Section 9-18S-29E
Dixon-Yates , 8 E/2 NW/4 Section 1-185-29E
9 S/2 SE/4 Section 1-18S-29E
10 . NE/&4 & $/2 nw/4
.7 Section 12-185-29%
11 : NE/4 SW/4 Section 12-18s~29E
12 "SE/4 Section 12-188-29E
13 - N/2 NE/4 Section 13-185-29Eg
Donrell Driling, Co. 14 “  SE/4 Section 2-188-29E
T 15 NW/4 SW/4 Section 2-18§-29F
s “. 16 SE/4 SW/4 Section 10-18s-29g
Fair ., T17 SW/4 SW/4 Section 36-175-29E
s . 18 SE/4 SW/4 Section 36-1758-29g
RSN , 19 NE/4 SW/4 Section 1-18§-29E
, 20 N/2 NE/4 Section 11-18§-29F
- 21 NE/4 NW/4 Section 2~188-29E
22 SE/4 NW/& Section 2-18S-29E
23 SW/4 sw/4 Section 2-18S-29E
\ 24 E/2 Section 10-18S8-29g
25 Ef2 SE/4 Section 4-185~29E
,Graridge 26 E/2 NW/4 Section 10-185-29€
/ 27 SW/4 NW/4 and NW/4 Sw/4
. v Section 10-185-29f
28 N/2 NW/4 Section 15-185-29E
29 NW/4 NE/4 Section 15-185-29E

R A G s i,

>nnmmmm

80

80
80
40
80

120
80
80

240
40
160
80
160
40
40
40
40
40
80
40
© 40
40
320
80
80

860

80
40
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Cunulatave Tract Per Cent Total Unit
Production Parcicipation Per Cent
to 12-1-40 in Unit Participation
- : Lo P ¢
7; ‘w\ HEA . T \ .\v\ o &v;, .
) s P y
218,385 T 2.4066 /Y
118,446 1.3052 4, i
108, 569 1.1964 '
. 84,184 0.9277 5.8357
130, 700 1.4402 - 1.4402
142,760 175731 ‘ 1.5731
265, 287 2.9233 2.9233
225,468 2.4845
261,976 2,8868-
459,571 _ 5.0642
65,550 % / 0.7223
369, 046 4.0666
38,542 0.4247 15.6491
353, 495 3.8953
113,013 1.2453 .
91, 549 1 0088 : - 6.1494 .
78,781 0.8681 L }
122,470 1.3495 .
123,924 1.3656
157, 604 1.7367
13,014 0.1434
112,292 1.2374
46,553 0.5130
526,898 5.8061
148,533 1.6367 14.6565 3
179,454 1.9775 _ e
175,131 1.9298 , 4
101, 219 1.1154 :
22,901 g 5.2750 :
:
P ;
i
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Tract
Working Interest QOwner No. Description
Loco Hills Pressure
Maintenance 30 SW/4 SW/4 Section 10-18S5-29E
J. Cleo Thompson 31 NW/4 NW/4 Section 10-185-29%
3z NE/4 Section 9-185-29E
33 SW/4 SE/4 Section 9-18$-29E
34 NE/4 NE/4 Section 15-18S-29E
Van S. Welch 35 SE/4 SW/4 Section 1-185-29F
Yates Brothers 36 W/2 NW/4 Section 1-13S-29E
37 NE/4 Section 2-18S-29K
38 NW/4 and NW/4& SW/4
Section 11-188-29E
Martin Yates 39 SW/4 SW/4 Section 1-185-29E
S. P. Yates 40 S/2 NB/4, NE/4 NE/4 & N/2 SE/G
Section 3-18S-29E
41 SW/& and $/2 WW/4
Section 3-18S-29E
42 $/2 SE/4 Section 3-18S-29E
Newmont 43 S/2 NE/4 Section 11-18S5-29E
44 W/2 Section 7-185-30F
Except SE/4 SW/4
45 SE/4 SW/4 Section 7-18$-30E
46 N/2 NW/4 and SE/4 NW/4
Section 18-185-30E
47 S/2 SE/4 and NW/4 SE/4
Section 7-18S-30E
4E NW/4 NE/4 Section 18-18S-30E
Non-Participating Acreage - 840 Acres
Dixon-Yates 49 NW/4 SW/4 Section 12-18S-29E
50 SW/4 SW/4 Section 12-188-29E
51 SE/4 SW/4 Section 12-188-29E
52 SW/4 NE/4 Section 13-185-29E
53 SE/4 NE/4 Section 13-18S8-29E
Graridge 54 SW/4 NW/4 Section 15-185-29E
S5 SE/4 NW/4 Section 15-185-29E
56 SW/4 NE/4 Section 15-18S5-29E

Acreage

40
40
160
40
40
40
80
160

200
40

200
240
80
80

280
40

120

120

4,480

40
40
40
40
40
40
40
40

Cumulative
Production
to 12-1-60

53,522
87,058
295,784
88,496

6,246
146, 480
222,503
376,710

351,410
130,682

288,186

44k, 766
124, 305
220,574

850, 440
110, 358

159,966
200, 345

61,815
9,074,961

R R S S P

—_ve

Tract Per Cent
Participation

in Unit

0.5898
0.9593
3.2594
0.9752
0.0688
1.6141
2.4518
4.1511

3.8723
11,4400

/

3.1756

4.9010
1.3698
2.4306

9.3713
1.2161

1.7627
2.2077

0.6811
100. 0000

Total Unit
Per Cent
Participation

0.5898

5.2627
1.6141

10.4752
1. 4400

19,4464

17.6695
100. 0000

4

T K T L A A - .
3 e e i L




Working Interezt Owner No.

Tract

Yates ZErothers 57
s&

59

S. P. Yates 60
61

62

Newmont 63
64

65

6¢&

7

68

69

Description

NE/& SW/& Section
SW/4 SW/4 Section
SE/4 SW/4 Section
NW/& NW/4 Section
NE/4 NW/4 Section
NW/4 NE/4 Section
SW/4 SE/4 Section
SB/4 SE/4 Section
SW/4 NW/4 Section
NE/4 SW/& Section
SW/4 NB/4 Section
NR/4 SE/4 Section
NE/4 SE/4 Section

11-1858-29E
11-188-29E
11-185-29¢
3-185-29E

3-188-29%

3-188-29E

11-18S-29E
11-185-29E
14- L88- 0B
18-185-30E
18-185-30E
18-185-30E
18-185-30E

Acreage

40
4G
- 40
49
40
40
40
40
40
40
40
40
_40
840

P TG

Cumulative
Prxeduction
to 12-1-60

* Iacludes zziimated 65,550 tarrels for undrilled location NE SW Section wmnwmmanomgt\\\\
*¥  Includes estimated 52,098 barrels for undrilled location NW SE Section 7-18S-3CE. wem

Tract Per Cent
Participation
in Unit

Total Unit
Per Cent
Participation
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The casing programs for the proposed inje

the West Loco Hills Unit are as follows:

Newmont Canfield "A" No. 1
8" @ 422' w/50 sacks
7% @ 2671' w/100 sacks

Dixon-Yates Ballard """ No. 1
8L" @ 425' (No cement
7" @ 2520' record)

Dixon-Yates Federal No. 2
84" @ 441' (No cement
7" @ 2701' record)

EXHIBIT *'2"
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